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SENATE . ° ' ' May 5, 2010
SENATOR LOONEY: '

Mr. President, I would move for immediate

transmiptal to the House of Representatives of Senate

Joint Resolution Emergency Certified Senate Joint

" Resolution Number 48.

THE CHAIR:

Seeing no objections, so ordered, sir.’
SENATOR LOONEY:
Yes, thank you, Mr. President.

Mr. President, a couple of addifional.items to mark

.at this time.

First is calendar page 15, Calendar 522,-House Bill
5314.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Looney.
SﬁNATOR'LOONEY:

.Yes, Mr. President, if .the Clerk would.—— would call
that item? |
THE CHAIR:

‘Mr. Clerk.
THE CLERK:

Calendar page 15, Calendar Number 522, File Number

276 and 679, Substitute for House Bill 5314, AN ACT

BANNING CADI -- CADMIUM IN CHILDREN'S JEWELRY AND

- 004044
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CONTAINING THE -- CONCERNING THE TIME FOR IMPLEMENTATION
OF THE BAN_ON INFANT FORMULA AND BABY FOOD RECEPTICLES
CONTAINING BA as amended by House Amendment Schedule "A,"
favorable repo;t of the Committee on Childfen,
Envirdnment and General Law,
THE CHAIR:

Senator Musto.
SENATOR MUSTO:

Than%-you, Mr. President.

Mr. Presideﬁt,Nwhat-this bill does essentially
is --
THE CHAIR:

Senator . Musto, you have to bring the bill out, sir.
SENATOR MUSTO:

Mr. President --
_THE CHAIR:

It's quite all right, sir.
SENATOR MUSTO:

ft's getting a little late,
'THE CHAIR:

I uhderstand, sir..
SENATOR MUSTO:

Mr. President, I move the joint committee's

favorable report and addption of the bill.
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THE CHAIR:

Acting on acceptance' and approval, sir, would you

like to remark further?

SENATOR MUSTO:

Yes, Mr. President. Briefly --

THE CHAIR:

Please proceed.

'SENATOR MUSTO:

Thank you.
 What this bill does is puts a'limit.on the amount of

cadﬁium that can be in children's jewelry and limiting it
té 75_pérts per miliion of the total content in the State
of Connecticut by 2014. It also éelayé the ban on
bispheﬁbl—A:prbducfs in children's bottles -- bottles
that we did last year until-20;4. And the reason for
that is that we are having the -- the people who create
the WIC prégram o; who go to bid for the WIC program are
having some trOuble_mééting that deadline so we thought
we'd give them a little extra time to meet it.

Tﬁank.you,'M}.'Président;
THE CHAIR:

Thank yéu, sir.

Will you‘remark?

Senator Boucher. -
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SENATOR 'BOUCHER:-

Thank you, Mf. -- Mr. President. .

Ver& briefly for legislative intent please, may I
pose a question to the proponent?

THE CHAIR:
_I'm sofry,-ma'ém.'
SENATOR BOUCHER:

éueétion - éuestion to the proponent, éir?
THE CHAIR:

'Senafor Musto, please.

THE CHAIR:
Pléase proceed, ma'am.
SENATQ# BOUCHER:

Through you, Mr. P;esideﬁt, would this legislation
apply -to childreh'g play items, such as tiara or similar
item thaq may be used;forlplay, ;s an example a princess
outfit_With accessories? Thfough you, Mr. President.
THE CHAIR:

Senator;Musto,

SENATOR MUSTO:
Thank you, Mr..President.
Through you, T believe that question was asked in

the House and the answer was no. A tiara specifically

.woqld not apply. There is federal ldw regarding
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children's products which children's jewelry is
specifically exempted from. So I believe a tiara would
not fall under this ban.bec;use it would be a children's
product and, therefore, that would be a separate issues
from children's jewelry. Through you, Mr. President.
THE CHAiRé |

| Senator.Bouchér.
SENATOR BOUCHER:

| Thank you, Mr. President.

And very thaﬁkful for the response and the

clarification ‘for legislative intent, and I think the
bill can move forward.

Thank you, Mr. President.

' THE CHATIR:

Thank you, ma'am.

Will you remark? Will you remérk further -- on the

- bill as amended by House  "A"?

Sénator McKinney.
SENATOR MCKINNEY:
Thank you, Mr. President.
" And I will try to be very brief and very quick.
But through you, Mr. President, to my friend Senator
Musto. He referenced a House "A" amendﬁent. Let me --

let me preface my remarks by saying as a member of the
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Environment Committee I voted for, do support and

continue to support the removal of cadmium from

children's jewelry, just as I supported in the Senate

circle the removal of BPA, bisphenol-A, from baby

bottles, formula and other products'so we can keep our
children in this state safe from toxic environments.
But through you, Mr. President, I believe the

Séhator said that we were delaying the ban on BPA because

”corporations who are attempting to -- I think he said bid

on a WIC céntract were having meeting tﬁe deadline.
Thr&ugh you: if he could - could he please expand on
that.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Musto.
SENATOR MUSTO:

Thank you, Mr._Presideﬁt.

Thfough you, it is my understanding that only-one

company was able to meet the BPA ban within the time -

allotted by the legislafure. . In that respect, we decided

-- or ‘it was determined by others before me but which I
agree, that we need other bidders_fér the WIC contract
for two reasons. First of all, to lower the cost to the
State but also to provide some competition in the-

marketplace for -- fotr .other people who might be paying

004049
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for those -types of things. I believe -— there's --

there's quite.simply only one company that could -- could

manage that ban within that period of time. Through you,

'"Mr. President.

THE. CHAIR:
Senator McKinney.
SENATOR MCKINNEY:

Thank you, Mr. President.

If I could jusf have a little quiet please.’
THE CHAIR: -

Senatér MCKinneyf
SENATOR.MCKINNEY;

So therein lies my frustration, Mr. President. L
will not out of respect fo;=this circle read all of the
comments of members in this-qircle.and downstairs about
thé need to get BPA out of ogr childfeé's products, ‘about
'how-the.fact that it ‘could cause, "as a foxic'element,
serious health damages £o”babies and children in formula.
And éo we told corporations we're.going to ban it because
it's 5ad) And we hgye a corporation that has
successfully banned it from all products and by the way
that;s a Connecticut-company.. And now we're saying.
because two other companies have not been able to ban the

product and they want to bid on a contract, we're going
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to allow them to bid when they couldn't do it one company
was successful to doing; How many times have we heard
people say, well, if it saves.one life,'if's worth it."
Well, apparently'néw it's not.becguse now we want three
companies to bid én a contract, not just one, because we
want to save ﬁonéy. Apparently now we don't care about
.séving childrenfsjiives.

Something is fishy with this. So I don't like it
and, therefore, Mr. President, I believe the Clerk is in
?the possession gf an amendment, LCO .5349. I ask that he
'1cal; the "amendment. and seek leave to summarize.

'THE CHAIR:
“Mr. CLerk..
THE CLERK: .

LCO 5349 which will be désignated Senate Amendment

Schedule "AY is offered by Senator McKinney of the 28th
District.
THE CHAIR:
" Senator McKinﬁey;
SEﬁATORZMCKIﬁNEY;
Thank yoﬁ; Mr. President,
Ladies and gentlemen of the circle, this simply .

strikes House "A."
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~ 'And I move -- Mr. President, I move adoption of the

éﬁendment,
THE CHAIk:

Please proceed, sSir.
SENATOR'MCKINNEY;

This strikes House "A." This gives us the BPA ban
that wé-ail voted for. This gives them -- us the cadmium
ban,that.we Shqﬁid have. We can send it down té the

House. Tryst;me, théy will pass dozens of bills between

“now_aﬂd midnight. Please don't stand up and give me,

this wili’engangér the bill because we will move hundreds
of bills'in.thg Seﬁate._ They Qill.ﬁoVe.dozens of bills'
in the HpuSél We hévé:plenty of time.
| We“all staod and'banned BPA. We came up with dates

as to when thé’indu;try should do it aﬁd part of the
industry,fa Connecticut compan&,_was.éuccessful in doing
that. .just-becgusé.the other companiés weren't
successful, we should not undo that.importént.health
measure for our children. |

If anyone ‘has étood up and said, if it saves one

life, it's worth it, now's your chance to prove you meant

what you said, Mr. President, by passing this amendment.

And I would ask for a roll call vote.

THE CHAIR:
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' Roll call vote will be ordered. Will you remark

: further on Sena-té npno

Senator MusSto.
SENATOR MUSTO:

Thank you, Mr. President.

Due respect to-Senator McKinney, this will endanger
the bill. TIf this gées back down, it's going to be very
difficult to get this bill back up...It was tough-enough
to get it up here in the first place and the -- the
amendment was -- integral to the bill in the House. If
we pass this ameﬁdment,.it's.done.

I agree in large part with my colleague, Senator

‘McKinney. The BPA ban is a good one and we should

promote it. We did talk to séme'environmentél advocates,
as wéll on this before this ban was extended, and they
belieﬁe we do need to extend it for the reasons that I
annﬁnciated before.

So I risé.in opposition to the_émendment,
regretfully, because I do agree Qith my'colleague.that
BPA should be banned as soon as possible, unfortunately,
I believe that 2014 is as soon a possible. Thank you.
THE CHAIR:

Thank you, sir.

.Senator Roraback.
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SENATOR RORABACK:
| Thank you,zMr. President.
In -- in support of the amendment, Senafor Musto
says- passage of the amendment will endanger thg bill.

Mr. President, if I have to choose between

" endangering children and endangering the bill, I'll

'Jgndanger the bill ‘any day of the week.

Mr. Presidént} it's ludicrous to suggest that the
bill.--_thé_ban can't be met until 2014; It has been met

today.  The fact that other manufacturers are slow to the

party ought not to be an excuse for us to put the health

of our .children in jeopardy.
Mr. President, pass the amendment. TIf the people

downstairs care about what's good for our children, the

bill will be called and all will be right. with the world.

I urge support.
Thank &ou, Mr. President.
THE CHAIR:
Thank you, Senator Roraback.
Will you ﬁemark further on Senate "A"? Will you
remark further on Senate "A"?
If not, Mr. Clerk, please call for roll call vote.
The machine will be opened.

THE CLERK:

004054
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Immediate roll call has been ordered in the Senate.

Will all Senators please return to the chamber.

‘Immediate roll call vofe has been ordered in the Senate.

Will all Senators please return to the chamber.
THE CHAIR:

Have all Senators voted? Have all Senators voted?
ff all Senators have voted, the machine will be locked.
The Clerk will call the tally.

THE CLERK:
Mo£ion=is.§n adoption of House ;— correcfion, Senate

Amendment Schedule "A."

Total Number of Voting 35
Total véting Yea é4
Those.voting'Nay ' 11
These absent and not voting 1

THE CHAIR:

The amendment passes.

Will you remark further on the biil_as amended by
Senate "A"?

Senaéor Witkos.
SENATOR WITKOS:

Thank you, Mr. President.

If I may, just:a question to the proponent of fhe

bill.
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When I listened the debate in the Hoﬁse on this
particular pill, the chair that brought the bill out
stated that the product they were trying to ban, cadmium,
is in a.gra& area.and felt that it should be outlawed in
children's jeﬁélry. And I'——-I'm not one of ones that
would support becapse something's in a gray area to
totally ban it and oﬁtlaw it-so I voted against it in
General Law. And I'm just curious, through you, Mr. -
President to Senator Musto, if he could explain if
there's any'scienfific evidencé as tS is it truly harmful
to children other than the answers that I heard in the
House debate. Through you; Mr. President.

THE CHAIR: | |

Senator:Musto.

SENATOR ﬁUSTO:

I'm.not sure what you heard in the House debate. It

- —= we did hear from several scientists and advocacy

groups that said cadmium is deadly to children.

Cadmium, égain, is banned in children's products

under fedeéral law. Children's jewelry is not covered

under federal law and that's where the State of
Connecticut is filling in that hole. - Through you, Mr.
President.

THE CHAIR:
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' ' ' Senator Witkos.
| SENATOR WiTKOS:
Thank you, Mr. Preéident.
; thank the gentléman for his anéwer.
I Qon‘t delay any comments.
Thank you.
THE CHAIR:
Thank you.
Will-you remark fﬁrther on the bill as amended by
Senate "A"? Will .you remark.further?
Sénator Musto.
. SENATOR MUSTO:
O . Mr. -Pr'eside_n_t,_riow that the Seﬁate’ Amen - Amendment
| "A" passed, perhapé,-Wé can put this.one on consent as
well? And keep my record going.
THE-CﬁAIR:
No.'
SENATOR MUSTO:
Oh, oh; excuse me. I'm told that would be a big
mistake. .
THE CHALR:
;Sdunds like a no would'ﬁe hot a good thing.
- ' Yes, sir.

i ‘ . SENATOR MUSTO:



004058
cd _ 504
SENATE _ May 5, 2010

Can we have a roll call, Mr. President?
Well, thank you for your advice.
‘-THE- CHAIR:
Would aﬁyone else like to spgak on the bill?
Ifinat, Mr..Clerk, please call for a roll call vote.
The machihe will be opened. |

THE CLERK:

——

Immediate roll call has been ordered in. the Senate.

Will all Sénators_please return to the chamber.

Immediate roil call vote has been ordered in the Senate.

.Wiil all Senators please return to the chamber.

THE CHAIR:
l'iﬁave all Senators. voted? If all Senators have
vo£ed; pleasé cheék'your vote. The machine will be
locked. The Clerk will call the tally.
THE CLERK: | |
Motiqﬁ's on passage of House Bill 5314 as amended by

Senate Amendment Schedule "A."™

Total Number of Voting 35

Those voting.Yea . 35

.ThOSe voting Nay 0

Those absent-and- not voting 1
lTHE CHAIR:

The bill, as amended, passes. -
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' . will be open.
' THE CLERK:

The House of Representétives is voting by roll

call. Members to the chamber. The House is voting by
roll call. Members toithe chamber, please.
- DEPUTY SREAKERZMCCLUSKE}:

Have all the,members.QOted? Have all the members
voted? Will the members please check the board to
determiﬁe if your vote has been properly cast. If all
the members have voted, the machine will be locked.
Will the Clerk take and announce the tally.

: . - * THE CLERK: - '

House Bill Number 5223 as amended by House "A."

Total Number voting 138
Ngcessa:y for adoption 70
Those voting Yea ) 138
Those voting Nay : 0
Those absent and not voting 13

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

The bill as amended is passed.

Will the Chamber please come back to order.
Will the Clerk please call Calendar 151.

THE CLERK: -

-‘. : On page 33, Calendar 151, Substitute for House
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Bill Number 5314, AN ACT BANNING CADMIUM IN CHILDREN'S

JEWELRY, favofable reéort of the Committee .on General
Law.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

The hgnorable-chairman of the Children's
Committee, ﬁepresentative Urban, &ou have the floor,
madam.

REP. .URBAN (43rd):
. Thank your.ﬁr. Speaker.

I.move'the_joint,committee's favorable report and
péssage of the'biil.

‘DEPUTY..SPEAKER McCLUSKEY: -

The question before’ the Chamber'isfacéeptanqe of
the joint committée;sffavérable repqrt.;dd passage of
the bill.

Will you remark?

REP. URBAN (43rd):

Yes, Mr. Speéﬁer;

This bill is in direct response to two fecalls[
These recalls-we?e done on-jewelry-thatvhas'in excess
of 80 percent cadmium. - The consumer protection
chairman, Inez Tenenbaum, has said to all consumers,
throw away all inexpensive metal jewelry because it

takes cadmium. It was féund in a Rudolph the Red Nése
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-Reindeer Charms, Princess and the Frog, the Abominable

Snowman, the Best Friends Charm Bracelet; some at 80
to 90 percent of cadmium:

I am sure.that my coIleagues are thinking, just
what is gadmium? We know all about lead because we
have seen_leaq“in éhildren's toys imported from China.
But I would_q&éte.the U.S. Center for Disease Control
ahdfPrevention; cadmium.spécidlist_and toxicologist,
Bruce Fowlep,lwhb Has said, there is nothing positive
you éan say about this metal. It is a poison.

It is on the CDC's priority list of 275 most
haZardoué substances in the environment. It ranks

seventh, Mf.vépeaker, ahead of arsenic. If we would

like to know just how toxic cadmium is, it is a class

one.carcinogen, whiqh-means it's the top of the list
for carcinogenic.material. It shuts down kidney
functioh. It deletes bone mass. It causes
developmental delays, sensory motor skill problems.
It's an endocrine disruptor, meaning it changes your
hormone systems .and it altefs behavior.

So the question is, why is cadmium in children's
jewelry? And the answer, Mr. Speaker, that is in 2008

we moved a@ead.and banned lead, because we knew it was

a neurotoxin. We knew that it was carcinogenic. We
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knew that caused all these problems. Unfortunafely,
when we banned lead, foreign manufacturers, mainly
China, substituted cadmium for lead. And at that
point, cadmium was extremely inexpensive on the world
~market. Lead is heavily regulated in the CPSI Act,
the Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act, cadmium
‘is restrictea,in surface coatings of children's
products -- excuse.me, I meant lead is heavily
regulated. Cédmium is only restricted in surface
coatings of children's products at 75 parts per
miilion, leaving plain metal jewelry completely
unrequlated. —
= There is a patchwork of federal regulations on-
toxic metals. and if this jéwelny was a painted toy,
they would face a recall. If it was industrial
garbage, they woﬁld qualify it as a hazardous waste.

Mr. Speaker, the jewelry that I'm referring to,
which I said in the peginning of this -- bringing out
this_bill, is'ghildren's inexpensive metal jewelry.
And again, charm bracelets, Princess and the Frog from
the Disney show, things that children will be asking
their parents and grandparents to get.

And I repeat, cadmium is as toxic if not more

toxic in some instances as lead. We are not rnew to
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this idea of banning cadmium in the state of
Connecticut. In 1990, after a task force, which
included reps from the government industry and

environment groups, we've banned four specific heavy

metals in packaging: Lead, cadmium, mercury and

hexavalent chromium. That is iﬁ packaging -- so it
isn't banned in tﬁe state of Connecticut in packaging.
We're just saying we neéd to.ban it in children's
jewelry.

It comes down to this, cadmium causes cancer.
How much cadmium do we want our children ihgesting?
Michaél Herbert, a doctor, who has treated the victims
of cadmium poisoning and is director-of the
Environment Cancer Program at Karmands Cancer
Institute in Detroit said, in his wview, the amount of
cadmium .acceptable should be none.

Mr. Speaker, I hate to bring up a sad, sad thing
that happened in Minnesota four years ago. 1In 2006, a
four-year-old boy ingested a cha;m that was on some
sneakers when he was at a play date with his friend.
That charm was lead. Once the child ingestéd the
charm, he got sick. His parents thought he had the
flu. Then they thought he had some flu that nobody

knew about. They took him to the doctor. His kidneys
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Stafted to shut down. His brain went in to -- so he

went into convﬁisions. They had him oh a respirator.
It took four déys for this little boy to die. And
when they x-rayed and did the autopsy, they found a
charm -in Eﬂe child's's stomach.

Whaf I'm asking today is let's not let that
happeh agaiﬁ. We know that cadmium is as toxic as
leéa and wé know that it's-in children's jewelry. And
we know thaf Qe.cah ban it.

-The pfes§ﬁre from the AP feporté is starting to
work alreédy én the market. Wal-Mart has started
voluntary progrémS'to take it off the shelves. Andfif
people woﬁld-stép buying -and the very inexpensive
ijewelry, we would send afmessage;to the market-and
when you send a message to the market, the market
works. For .that reason, the bil; doesn't take affect
until 2014, We aré, in essence, giving the industry
the chance £o do the right thing.

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk as his -- in his
amendment -- the Clerk has in his possession
amendmehf, LCO Numbé£.4349. I ask that he call it and
I be 5110wed-to summarize. |
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

. Will the Clérk please call LCO 4349 to be
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designated House Amendment Schedule "A."
THE CLERK:

LCO Number 3439, House "A" offered by

Representatives Urbaﬂ, Perone, Reed and Bye.
DEPUTY SPERKER McCLUSKEY:

The gentlelady has asked leave of the chamber to
summarize our amendment.

Is_thene any'objection?. Is there any objection?

If not, ma'am, please summarize your amendment.

'REP. URBAN- (43rd):

Tharik you, Mr. Speéker.

" Mr. Speaker, this amendment reflects some ..
negotiations and things that we have heard in
committee énq from other proponents of the:cadﬁium
ban.

We have changed'the parts per million from 40 to
75 éarts pef'ﬁiilion=and, as I already indicated, we
have pushed out to the date that this is effective to
2014. This amendment-also fixes some language that
was in our -- in other language for BPA.

At the request of the industry, the former
language that we had would have restricted WIC
contracts to only one company that would have been

able to meet the. standard. However, it assures -- the
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new language doés assure thgt none of the formula or
the food will come in contact with any area that
-has.BPA in it. And that will go until 2014. 1In 2014,
it will be banned in any part. of the coﬁtainer{

Sé again, Mr. Speaker, the reason behind this is
an industry request; because to meet the total BPA
free-standard by 2014 would have narrowgd the market,
- it would have narréwed the ability to bid on a
~contract Tor WIC béby food and baby'prbducfs. So we
have éssured.that the BEA-will.not come in contact
with ﬁhe food or the formuia and then we have banned
it completely in.the.subsequent -- after 2014.

Mr. Séeaker, I move adoption.

DEPUTY-SPEAKER MCCLUSKEY;

The question before the Chamber's adoption of
House Amendment Schedule "A."

Will you remark?

The distinguished géntleman from the 78th
District, Representative Hamzy, you have the floor,
sir.

REP. HAMZY (78th):
Thank you, Mr. Speaker.
I just rise for é few questions to the proponent

of the amendment.
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DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Please proceed.
REP. HAMZY - (78th):

Thank ydu, Mr. Speaker.

Through-you, in lines 7 through 8, there is a
' proposed definition of childgen's jewelry. And
through you, Mr. Speaker, what are the detérmining
factors thatlare used in decidiné whether or not
jewelry fits.fhis proposed dgfinition? Through you,
Mr. Speaker.
bEEUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd): -

Throuéh you, Mr. Speaker, this is the -- this is
the accépted definition of children's jewelry and I'm
not sure whether_the-good Representative is referring
to childfen's éroducts, but this is the accepted
definitign of children's jewelry.- Through.yoﬁ, Mr.
Speaker. |
DEPUTY SPEAKER MCCLUSKEX:

fRepresentétive.Hamiy.
REP. HAMZY (78th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

It was to children's jewelry, but my question is
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how can you determine that jewelry is designed or
intended to be worn by -children or 12 years of age or
younger? How do you kpow it's not 13 or 11 or 14
.or —- through you}, Mrt Speaker.
'DEPUTY SPEAKER MéchsKEY:

Representative Urban. .
. REP. URBAN (43;d):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I understand that
oftentiﬁes-weghgvé to.make=definitions:that have a
Eutoff.point and this is the accepted cutoff point for
a child. éresumaﬁly, when you're i3,.you-become
teenagernénsthis is directed specifically towards : -
children..

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
| Represéﬁtative.ﬂamZy;'
REP. HAMZY (78th):

‘Through yoﬁ, Mr, Speaker, so would it be jewelry
that might be,designed after children's character-or
éarfoons, you know, characters from a children's
movie; would that also be used to determine whether’ or
not they meet the proposed definition.of children's
jewelry? Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Urban.
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REP. URBAN (43rd):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, as the language reads,
ié's designed or intended to be worn or used'by
children. So'I would certainly think that the
characteristic, that the good Representative has
;talked about, wéuld be a part of making that
determination.
pEPUfY SPEAKER"McCLUSKEy:

Representative Hamzy.

REP. HAMZY k (78th):

-And throUgh you, Mr. Speaker, would that
éetermination be the responsibility of the .
commissioner of.c0n§Umer -~ or the Department of
. Consumer Protection? Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY :

Rebresgntative'Urban.

REP. URBAN (43rd):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, yes.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representati&e Hahzy.

REP. HAMZY (78th):

And through you, Mr. Speaker, how would the issue

.be raised to the department? Is it through a

complairit? Throéugh an illness?
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Through you, Mr. Speaker..
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, the bill doesn't take
effect until 2014. So as we approach 2014, it would
be,;presumaﬁly why wéuld start to know through testipg
that is taking.place as_we.speak, the jewelry that is
becoming more and morelof a problem.

Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Haﬁzy. -

REP. HAMZY (78th): ' ~

Is it =- is if the proponent's anticipation that
by July of 2014, that there might not be any jewelry
which contains cadmium? Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEBUTY SPEAKER MCCLUSKEY:

Repreéentative Ufban.

REP. URBAN (43rd):

It would be my ferQent hope.that there would not
be. We.already know through you, Mr. Speaker, that
the genesis of this part of was the banning of lead in
2008. When we banned lead, we were looking for a

substitute for lead and the Chinese market, where a



002494

rgd/gbr : 84
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES April 29, 2010

significant amount of our extremely inexpensive
jewelry comes from started using cadmium as a
substitute for lead.

And in an amazing issue, cadmium, the price of
cadmium fell on the world market at just that point in
time. There are adequate substitutes for cadmium.
The Eu;opean Union is using zinc, however the Chinese
market has been using cadmium instead of zinc and in
place of lead.

So through you, Mr. Speaker, as I already said,
Wal-Mart has-started eo voluntarily institute a
program offtestingi They don't want this on the
shelves and I can't imagine why they would. “When I
talked about that poor child, who died with the lead
charm inuhis tummy. And we know that cadmium is
equally ae-toxic as lead.

So my anticipation at the poéint behind the 2014
is that we know tha£ if consumers stop buying a
product, than the market stops making it. So if
consumers are informed that this incredibly
inexpensive jewelry, which Inez Tenenbaum has issued !
the warning, throw in away.

If you have any inekpensive jewelry and you have

a child; that's children's jewelry, throw it away,
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then people will stop buying it. And then on the
other side of the market, Wal-Mart is stepping up and
we know that fherg are ofher éreas. Claire's has been
one of the oneé and Aeropostal and Saks on 5th, if you
can imagine that,jhas also been indicated.

That théy will stop importing this type of
- Jjewelry from_Chiha and sent the message back to China
that it's uﬁécceggéble for the Chinese market fo, in
essence,‘poisaﬁ éhildreh in the United States.
Through you, ME. épeaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

'RepreSentative:ﬁamzy.
'REP;.HAMZY (78th) : -

'Thank}yéuy Mr. Speaker.

And through you, are there notices on this
jewelry that they -- thét are currently placed ‘on °
them, which would indicate that there is cadmium in
the jewelry fhat's being produced?

Through you;.Mf. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN - (43rd):
It's amaéing that you should.a;k that. I was

just up at the.intern reception and I was told by a-

“na
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couple of the interns that those warnings are now,_in
.éome.instances, actually being put on the jewelry.

So I emphaSize that thé market, given time to
adjust to‘2014 we would hbpe, as the dgreat philosopher
Spike Lee said, that they would do the right thing.
ITHrough.you; Mr;.Speaker,

DEPUTy;SPEAKER-MégﬁGSKEY:
Representafibe Hamzy.
'REP. HAMZY (78th):
Are you sure that wasn't Aristotle?

No. That's good‘tb know. 'I'm not in any of the

committees that took up this bill. 1I'm trying to —_

eéucate mySelf.on this.

And I wou1d-agree with_the pfoponent that usually
when there is notice provided to consumers that a
product is potentially dangerous, that they will
-change their habits' and it will change their
purchasing pattefns.

And,f§0u know, hopéfully by July of 2014 this
issue would have béeh'resolVedl It would have
resolved itself and it would be no need for this
particular piece of legislation. But I do thank the
gentlelady for her answers and will also be supporting

this amendment. Thank you.

002496
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DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Thank you, sir, for your remarks.

Will you remark further on House Amendment
Schedule "A?"

The gentlelady from Monroe, Representative Hovey,

you havé the floor, madam.

REP. HOVEY (112th):

Thank yéu, Mr.‘Sbeaker.

I was having a microphone problem.

Through you, Mr. Speaker, a couple éf questions
to the proponent of the amendment.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY: —

Please proceed, madam. -
REP. HOVEY (112th):

Thank you,'sir.

I'Want to thank the gentlewoman for the work that
she has done this bill. And I know there's been a
tremendous amount of compromise on it. And I had just
a couple of questions.

The first being, when we talk about cadmium, how
does it become- toxic? Is it. toxic from ingestion and
like, flaking off of the jewelry because we know cheap
jewelry flakes? Or -- so it small particles like that

or does it actually have to be ingested to be toxic to
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. a small child? Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):
Through you,éMr; Spgaker, you're quite right, it
" does flake off, but it's also a problem obviously when
it gets in thelchild‘s stomach and the acidic nature
of the stomach’ really, really accelerates the ability
of it to shed.toxic material. Through you, Mr.
Speakef.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
- . - " Representative Hovey. -
- ~REP. HOVEY (112th):

Thank jou, Mr. Speakér and. I thank the
.gentlewoman.

: And I think that she's absolutely correct. The
fact that this Legislature has decided to take up this
issue is motivating the mafket to respond in a
positive way.

Through you, Mr. Speaker, there is a section of
this legislation, though, I don't recali-at it's line
27 through 35, which deals with infant formula and
food contents and small plastic containers. So

' ) through you, Mr. Speaker, I would just like to.ask the

=
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gentlewoman if 'she can tell me where this came from
" and how it ended up in this séecific legislation.
Through you; Mr. Speaker.-
DﬁPUTY SPEAKER. MCCLUSKEY :

Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (4$fd;:

Through &ou;JMr. Speéker, absolutely.

We héve é;broblem with our initial legislation on
bisbhéﬁgiFA becagse the manufacturers could not reach
tﬁe staﬁdéra thtotal bisphenol-A free.by'the date
thaf weé had sé we .put this amendment in, which allows
the packaging material to have some BPA in it.has long
as it doesn't touch the formula of the food.

Haa we -- if we don't. do this than when contracts
- go out for WIC, there will be three'manufécturers that
will not be abie to bid. So wé're-trying to keep
competition in;the market. Through you, Mf.-Speaker.
DEPUf& SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Hovey.

REP. HOVEY (112th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

And the gentlewoman knows‘how i love competition
so I appreciate that response very much.:

Just for clarification, through you, Mr. Speaker,
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was this specific issue Faken up through the committee
thét was cognizant of this particular piece of
legislation or was it téken up throﬁgh another
_ committee, such as Environment? Throdgh you, Mr.
Speaker.
DEéUTY SPEAKER'MQQLUSKEQ;

o ﬁepresentative Ufban.

REP. URBAN (43rd): .

Througﬁlyou, Mr. Speaker, this:was on the safe --

child safe products_billr
DéPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSREY:

Representative Hovey..
REP. HOVEY (liZth): -

-Greaﬁ;- Thénk you,- Mr. Speaker and I thank the
gentlewoman very muéh for her answers.

I think that this legislation does go a long way
" in protecting our children and has a:-great deal of
compromise in it, which allows, as we have talked
about earliei; the market to catch up and move forward
without_being a mandate that is unnecessarily
: burdensomé to them today in this fiscal environment.
| And so I Qery much appreciate the answers and
wiil be supporﬁing the legislation.

DEPUTY SPEAKEREMbCLUSKEY:

002500
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Thank you, madam, for your remarks.

Will you remark further on House Amendment
Schedule "A?"

The honorable gentleman from Norwalk
Representative Perone, You have the floor, sir.

REP. PERONE (137th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

I rise in support of this bill. I just, first of
ali,'would like to gpplaud, you know, the work done by
Diana Urban on this. 1It's been a long time coming.

I think one of the most impoértant features of

this is the fact that it clears up an important

contradiction in our state law, which is essentially

that we've banned the use of cadmium in packaging for
products, so it wouldn't go into the landfill and thus

leech into the aquifers and further hurt the

environment.
So really -- so under current state law, the --
it's -- cadmium isn't fit to be garbage but it's fit

to sell to our children so this actually turns things
around to and zeros in -- and the reason why it zeroes:

in on children's junk jewelry or cheap jewelry is a

one-time exposure doesn't necessarily have the kind of

worrisome impacts unless of course, you know, it's

002501



rgd/gbr 92
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES April 29, 2010

ingested that we are talking about.

But persistent low-dose exposure where a child is-

" teething, a child is sucking or chewing or in many

ways coming in, you know, consistent. long-term

- exposure to this does have an "impact. And so by, you

know, bringing this férwafd,and, you know[ Connecticut

taking a lead, we're éctuélly joined with several
other states that, since the beginning of January,
have made this .a priority. Largely because there is a
real, as theyfsay, a déarth of U.S. federal regulation
that takes this into aCcoﬁnt.

So I applaud, you know, the.business and industry

*folks by actually being really proactive on this and

doing what'théy can to take, you know, products that

have higher content level of cadmium out of the

- market. And I think, you know, fhat's been

estabiished, cértainly'by whét Representative Hovey
has said and others, the fact fhat states are even
discussing this openly the way we are, is causing, you
know, shift in the market.

And I just wanted to, again, thank Representative
Urban for all her hard work and I support the bill.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Thank you, sir, for your remark.

002502
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wWill you remark further?

The gentlelady from Greenwich, Representative
Gibbons, you have the floor, madam.

REP. GIBBONS (150th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Through you if I mdy please, a couple 6f
questions to the proponent of the amendment.

DEPUTY SPEAKER MqéLUSKay:

Please ﬁroceed.l
REP. GIBBONS (150th):

I certainly will support this amendment given
everything that you{ve had to say. I had no idea that
cadmium waé in this jewelry. -

I guesg,'just_a couple of questions for
information. ' If cadmium is in children's jewelry, why
isn't -- is it in adult jewelry as wé;l? Is tbisl
sométhing that we should be concerned .about? .Through
.you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTf.SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, unfortunately, to the
good Representative, yes, it is. And th&t quote that

. I gave from the doctor from the cancer institute, he

002503
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actually, his specialty is treating adult cadmium
poisoninga Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
Representative Gibboﬁs.
REP. GIBBONS (150th):

I thank the Representative for her answer.
Again, through you, do U.S. manufacturers recognize
this? 1Is this —; it's cadmium something they as wéli
as been putfing.in jewelry, both children's jewelry
and adult jewelry and what are they doing about this?

Through you, please, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY: -

Representative Urban.:

REP. URBAN (43rd):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, as far as the research
that we've been-able to do, it is only foreign
manufacturers that are using cadmium.in jewelry.

Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPdTY.SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
Representative Gibbons.
REP. GIBBONS (150th):
Thank you.
To the Representative, again, through you, is

this something that we would recognize in jewelry that
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we might have purchased in the last couple of years?
Is it a different color?

And also; I thought cadmium was something that
was used in batteries. Is that true? Where else
would we find cadmiﬁm, please?

Thank you. Through.you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Urpan.
REP. URBAN (43rd):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, the good Representative
is absolutely right. I think most of us think of
cadmium as cadmium batteries, but it is a heavy-metal
and it's an excellent substitute for lead and there
is -- it does itself, if you're looking just to
cadmium, have its own hue, "color, but you can't
discern it in the jewelry.

The big, big tip off is that the jewelry is
.really, really cheap. Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Gibbons.

REP.. GIBBONS . (150th):
Thank you, Mr. Speaker.
I fear that's all I own; I've got to go home and

check. I will make sure that I vote for this, but I
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think that we need to expand this bill to include a
few other possibilities that we might be finding
cadmium in other jewelry. So I thank the gentlelady
for her information.

And thank you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY.SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Thank yéu, madam, for your remarks.

Will youlremark further on Héusé_Amendment
Schediile "A?"

The honorable gentleman f¥om the 67th District,
. Representative Chapin, you have the floor; sir.
REP.. CHAéIN (67th) :

-~ Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

A couple of questions through you to the
proponent, please.
-DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Please proceed, sir.
REP. CHAPIN (67th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

In picking up on something Bepresentative-Hamzy
was focusing on, which was the definition.séction as
to what constitutes children's jewelry, he had --
Representative Hamzy had alluded to costumes from

perhaps cartoon characters.- And well, let me give an
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example. Supposed little Diana puts on a wonder woman
costume. And with.that costume, there may be earings
or bracelets. I.thihk wonder woman had bracelets.
Would those fall under the definition of children's
jewel;y? Throﬁgh you, Mr. épeaker.
DEPUT? SPEAKER MpCLUSKEY:

Répresepp?tive Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):

-Thfough ydu;lﬁra Speaker, there is a Ver9 gray
area on whethér“cogtumes constitute children's
jewelr&. :Tgefezis a huge section in the federal law
that talks about child products.  But at this point in
~ time, costumeé are not really indicated as just a
separate issue of children's jewelry. Through you,
Mr. Speaker. - |
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY :

Represeﬁféti€é Chapin.

REP. CHAPIN (67th):

| Thank yéﬁ, ME. Speaker.

‘And again, through you, as I recall some.of those
costumes -— and I'm not sure if my example is one of
those -- as part pf‘the costume, there may be a tiara
or a c;dwn. Could the gentlelady tell me whether she

believes that would fall under this definition or is
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that under, perhaps an accessories definition?
Through you, Mr. Speaker.
bEPUTY‘SPEAKER MCQLUSKEY:
Represéntative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):
LI amfstunned at the good gentleman's knowledge of
women's acceséories.

But I would have to agree with him, it's an

-accessory. Through you, ‘Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

‘Representative Chapin.

'REP. CHAPIN (67th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker: Mr. Speaker, I have

nowhere to go from there. Thank you.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Thank you, sir, for your remarks.

‘Will you remark further on House Am?ndment
Schedule "A?" The honorable gentleman from Trumbull,
Representative Rowe, you have the floor, sir.

REP. ROWE (123rd): '

Thank you. Good afternOOn.

Very briefly, because my knowlédge is not as
extensive as Representative Chapin's on all things

children's jewelry.

002508
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I wanted to ask if it's -- and I rise in support

of the amendment. I do. Is it contemplated that DCP

will need to promulgate any regulations in connection

" with Amendmént "A," or have we given them sufficient

guidelines and.is there sufficient specificity in the
amendment so that that's not contemplated? Through
you.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):

. Through-you,.Mru Speaker, it is not contemplated
that we would have to do that. There is great -
specificity in this particular area.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Rowe.
REP. ROWE (123rd):

Thank you. I .thought as much, but I wanted to be
sufe. And can you -- can you just tell us -- can you
just tell us what the penalty would be from DCP with
violation of the bill? -Through you.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, we have not
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contemplated a penalty, except the anger of parents,
children, grammies, grampas, aunts and uncles.

Through.you, Mr. Speaker.

DE?UTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Representative Rowe.
REP. ROWE (123rd):

Thank,you..uThat should do it.

I Qould add,that I did check with Representative
Klarides, and she does not have any jewelry with
cadmium in it, so it will not apply to her. So the
~ chamber need npt'bé conéerned with that issue.

But I rise in support and look forward passage.
Thank you. |
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Thank you, sir,. for your remarks.

Will you remark further?

The distinguished éentleman from Stfathrd,
Representative Miller, you have the floor, sir.

REP. MILLER ' (122nd):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

I have a couple of questions to the proponent of
the bill.

DEéUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Please proceed, sir.
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REP. MILLER (122nd):

Thank you.

The one thing-i think that has been overlooked is
-children's jewelf? and toys that may be and tag sales.
‘I know that én thé Route 15 in the Wallingford area,
there is a hgmdngb;s flea market and this is just ‘the
~kind of gﬁuff you'li'fiﬁd in a box that's marked $2
fof the whole bo#.

How do we -prevent this kind of stuff from gettiné
into the hands.of kids when it's purchased in that
.type of arealOr environment? Through you, Mr.
Speaker. -

DEPUTY SPEAKER ﬁcCLUSKEY: g

Representative Urban.

REP. URBAN (43rd):

Through,yguj Mr. Speaker, I think I Héard the
whole questipn.' It was about the availability of
these -- this jewelry at tag sales.

REP.pMILLER (122nd);

Yes. |
REP. URBAN (43rd):

Unfortunately, to the good Representative, it's
almqst"impossible for-us to control the jewelry that

is élready out there.
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So -- and as I say, unfortunately, so we would

rely on education so that parents, and as I said
before, parents, grandparénts, aunts and uncles would
-know that if their jewelry is. a metal, inexpensive,
more than likely cartoon character jewelry that they
should be aw;ref

And I would hope that -- we have seen this on
television. We séen it in the media so the more that
we could get the'Qord out -- and again, as I was
sayind‘to Representative Hamzy, we're asking the
market to work here and one of the things that makes a
market work really well is information. The more
information.the consumer has, the better a market
works. Through you, Mr. Speaker.

;DEPUTY‘SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Represenfative Miller.
REP. MILLER (iZ?nd):

And in that same vein, the flea'markets that we
find, for instance, on Route 15 in Wallingford you
might have 50 or a hundred vendors and, again,
you're -- buy a box of jewelry or whatever they are
for five bucks or whatever and that's another way that -
this stuff will get into the hands of children.

Somebody will buy it and then give it to their
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grandchildren or their kids to play with.

But regardless, if there's a way to educate the
public, for inétance, if we can pick up on what people
have done with the lead education part of it, with
utilizing insteéad of lead, cadmium. It will be

helpful, I guess.

So I appreciate all the work, your hard work you

'have done and I will support this. Thank you.

DEPUTY SPEAKER MCCLUSKEY:

.Thank you, sir, for your remarks.

Will you remark further on House Amendment
Schedule "A?" - . "

The gentlelady from Willimantic, Representative

Johnson, you have the floor, madam.

- REP. JOHNSON (49th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.
I just rise in support of this bill and I want to
thank so much Representative Urban for her hard work

on this and also just to say that this made me aware

I'm a grandmother with a four-year-old grandchild,

granddaughter and a seven-month-old grandchild and I'm
very, very glad to have this knowledge.
So thank you so much.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
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Thank you, madam, for your remarks.
Will you remark further on House Amendment
Schedule, "A?"

The distinguished gentleman from Weston,

'Represehtative Stripp, you have the floor, sir.

REP: STRIPP (135th):

Thank ydu}'M;. Speaker;

Mr. Speaker,. I have a queétion for the proponent.
DEPUTY séEAKER.MchUSKEY;

Please-proceed, sir.
REP. SfRIPP- (135th)

Okay. Thank you. -

One of the uses for;cadmium is on things that are -
used outside such as nut, bolts and screws and so

forth; not vefy likely to.be in the hands of children,

but I do have a question because it's so valuable to

"‘use there in terms of corrosion and eliminating

corrosion.

Is there any. thinking to move forward in that
fashion ‘and inélude industrial products that.might be
usedﬁaround the home, for example, most deck probably
have lag screws that have cadmium plating and so
forth. 1Is that anothen.step_we're contemplating or

are we going to stop at this point relative to the
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fhinés most likély_to be touched or available to
children to chew on, ingest, et cetera. Through you,
Mr. Spéaker;
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
Representative Urban.

REP. URBAN (43rd):

| . Through you, Mr.'Speaker, at this péint in t}me,
we are respondiﬁg to what we feel is a'heaith crisis
for thgse children and we want to protect our
children.

To the.Questibn is whether caamium'could flake
off, on nuts_and.bolts, absolutely and the European_
Union has alreaéy looked at this. But at this point
in time, we'ré féking-just the first step ard that
first step is £Q protéct our children. Through ybu,
Mr. Speaken.

DEPUTY SPEAKER.M&CLUSKEY:
REP. STRIPP (135th):
| ‘Thank. you, Mr. Speaker.

I -thank. the lady for that answer. I think it's
something, as we're looking at, it we should be
relatively careful of, because it is very useful -

element. Is very good for weatherproofing, preventing
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rust. and corrosion. and certainly, that's another issue
that we have to deal with.

And I'm glad to hear that we are not éttacking it
in that use in that time, although perhaps we have to
be careful how we use it.

So thank you, Mru.Speaker.

DEPUTY ' SPEAKER McCtUSKEY:
Thank you, sig, for your remarks.

Will you remark further on House Amendment

Schedule "A?"

The gentlelady from Branford, Representative

Reed, you have the, madam.

'REP. REED (102nd):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

i just want to also thank Representétive Urban or
Oliver work on this an§ for her sensitivity to
everybody on every side of this issue and our econémic
realities.

I, of course, will vote for it and I urge
everybody to do as well and I think we should be proud
of ourselves.

Thank you.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Thank you, sir, for your remarks =-- thank yoﬁ,

002516
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madam, for your remarks. Sorry. I was in the zone.
Will you remark further on House Amendment
Schedule "A?" Will you remark further on House
Amendment Schedule "A?"
If not, I will try your minds.
All those in favor of House "A," please signify
by saying, aye.
REPRESENTATIVES:
.Aye.
DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:
All those opposed, nay.

- The ayes have it. House "A".is adopted. Will.

you remark further-on the bill.as amended? Will you
remark further on the bill as amended?

The distinguished Chair of the Environment
Committee, Representative Roy, you have the floor,
sir.

" REP. WRIGHT (77th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, I just want to rise and thank
Representative Urban for her work on this, but I want
to publicly thank all the mgmbers of the chamber for
yesterday we passed a bill-to help setup a chemical

Institute at the University of Connecticut.
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And that.will eliminate what a wonderful debate
we've had today, but it will eliminate the debates in
this house because that institute will give us the
guidance that we'll need in future. So thank you to
eveiyohe and. I'm looking forward to everyone getting
behind this bill also and move on to the future.
Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER McCLUSKEY:

Thank yoﬁ;_sir, for your remarks. -

Will you remark furtheér oh the bill as amended?
Will you remark further on the bill as amended? 1If
not, staff and guests please come to the.well of the
-House. vMembeié take their seats. The machine will be
open. |
THE CLERK:

The House of Representatives is voting by roll

call. Members to the chamber. The House is voting by

roil call. 'Members to the chamber, pléase.
(Speaker Donovan and the Chair.)

SPEAKER DONOVAN:
Have all the members voted? Have all the members

voted? - Please check the roll call board to make sure

002518
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your vote has been properly cast. If all members have
voted, the machine will be locked and the Clerk will
please take a tally. The Clerk, please. announce the
tally.

THE CLERK: .

Housé Bill 5314 as amended by House "A."

Total Number voting 144
Necessary foi adoption 13
Thosg_voting Yea | 144
Those voting Nay 0
Those absent and not voting 3

SPEAKER DONOVAN: .

The bill as amended is passed.

Any announcements or introductions?
'ﬁepreSgntative Hwang.
REP. HﬁANG (134th):

Thank you;'Mr. Speéker and I know is a very busy
lobby-héfé,.but I wantltO'take a moment of personal'
privilege.

_SPEAKER_DONOVAN:

Pleasé proceed, sir.
REP. HWANé (134th):

Thank you.

I want to recognize a terrific group of kids from
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Calendar 151, Substitute for House Bill Number

2314, favorable report of. the General Law.
éPEAKER DONOVAN:_

Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):

I move acceptance and passage in concurrence with
the Senate.
SPEAKER DONOVAN:

Acceptance and passage .in concurrence with the
Senate, LCO.
REP. URBAN (43rd):

The Clerk has..in his possession LCO Number 5349,
I ask that he call the bill - and I summarize.
SPEAKER DONOVAN:

Clerk, please call LCO 5349, designated Senate
np "

THE CLERK:

LCO Number 5349, designated Senate "A," offered

- by Senator McKinney.

SPEAKER DONOVAN:

Will you remark further?

If not, all those in favor of the amendment,
blease signify by saying aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:
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Aye.

:SPEAKER DONOVAN:
Those opposed, nay.

The ayes have it. The amendment is adopted.

Representative Urban.
REP. URBAN (43rd):
I urge passage, Mr. Speaker.

what? * Put it on the consent calendar.

SPEAKER DONOVAN:

Without objection? Hearing none, on the consent

calendar.

Representative Olson. -
REP. OLSON (46th):

Mr. Speaker, I move we're going to be voting on

the consent calendar at this time. 438&*3&.

34 17z
o534

Calendar numbers are 527, 530 and 151.
SPEAKER DONOVAN;

Motion is to vote on the consent calendar.

Staff and: guests --

We need to vote on the consent calendar
immediately, friends.

Staff and guests, please come to'the well of the
House. Members take their seats. The machine will be

opened.
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THE CLERK:

The House of Representatives is voting on the
consent calendar.
SPEAKER DONOVAN:

Have all ‘the members voted? If all the members
have voted, the machine will be locked. Clerk, take a
tally.
THE CLERK:

On the consent calendar.

Total Number Voting 146
Necessary for Adoption 74

Those voting Yea 146 -
Those voting Nay 0 |

Those .absent and not voting 5

SPEAKER DONOVAN:

Consent calendar -passes.

Représentative Merrill. Representative Merrill.
REP. MERRILL (54th):
And with that, ladies and geritlemen, I would
move that we adjourn, sine die.
SPEAKER DONOVAN:
Is there objection? 1Is there objection?
Hearing none, the House stands adjourned, sine

die.
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SENATOR MUSTO: Questions about that bill from

anyone? Looks like you're done.

BARBARA CLARIE: Thank you very much.

REP.

URBAN: Representative Chris Perone? Welcome
Representative.

. 'PERONE: Thank you very much. Good afternoon.

Senator Musto, Representative Urban and members
of the Select Committee on-Children, I would

~just like to -- I'll read this it’ would

probably be a little easier and go a little
faster.

The State -of Connecticut has long been a leader
in preventing poisoning from the exposure of
hazaxdouS'chemidals in children's products. 1In
2008, the General Assembly passed an Act
Concerning Child Product Safety which.
prohibited the manufacture, distribution and
sale of ary children's product that has been
designated as a-banned hazardous substance.

In the interest of -clarity, I'd like to address
my remarks to section three of Bill 5314, just

" a side to that point. And that is the section

that would prohibit the sale, 'manufacturing and

distribution of children's products that

contain '‘cadmium in the State of Connecticut.

Current state law bars packaging, or any

packaging component from being offered for sale

or promotional purposes in this state by its
manufacturer or distributor if composed of

cadmium. However, when it comes to the content

of such packaging, state law is silent.
Specifically, there is no state law banning use

March 2, 2010
2:00 P.M.
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of cadmium in children's toys even in the face
of growing evidence, there is --.it's

considered to be a harmful elemént and in many
ways it's considered to be as harmful as lead.

It is a toxic chemical; it is cancer causing by

‘many accounts and it's found its way into

children's jewelry and other toys manufactured
overseas. Prolonged exposure has been shown to
lead damage to central nervous system and a
recent study done by the University of
Cincinnati Medical School was shown to lower IQ
more than lead. This is completely .
unacceptable. As any parent with young
children or toddlers, anybody knows they
explore their world by putting things in their
mouths and it's through this way that children
can be exposed to continual low leveled doses.
It's been seen .more reécently in junk jewelry or
cheap jewelry, you know, where this has '

~surfaced and the exposure is by constantly

teething or sucking or biting on the jewelry.

Meanwhile, there are many organizations and
individuals who have weighed in on the subject.
The US Consumer Product Safety Commission
chairwoman recently advised parents not to
allow. young c¢hildren to be given or play with
cheap metal jewelry due to-concerns over
cadmium. The Department of Health and Human
Services ranked it seven on its priority list

of 275 hazardous substances. The Centers for
.Disease Control referred to cadmium as a poison

and the International Agency for Research on

. Cancer classifies cadmium as a group 1 human

carcinogen. This category is used when there
is sufficient evidence of carcinogenicity in
humans. Say that three times fast. And,
recently, in fact late last week, United States
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Representatives, Larson and DeLauro signed on
to co-sponsor legislation that would ban
cadmium in toys for children under 12.

Additionally, other states have moved toward
the direction of banning cadmium. The State of
Washington has implemented a ban on children's
products c¢ontaining more than .004 cadmium.

The State of California has also implemented a
ban of various hazardous chemicals including
cadmium. States such as Florida, Illinois,
Minnesota, Mississippi, Néw Jersey and New York
are currently considering such similar
legislation.

But, despite this knowledge, due to lax

‘enforcement overseas, cadmium is increasingly

finding its way into children's toys in the US.
Cutting corners and trimming costs have become
more critical to manufacturers and poorly
regulated countries since the financial crisis
sent purchase orders plummeting.

In the wake of a complete ban, manufacturers
began substituting 100 percent cadmium or in
other cases, what's know as zinc alloy, a alloy
that contains just a small amount of Zinc and
80 to 90 percent cadmium, for lead jewelry
products, particularly in children's charm
bracelets. '

The issue really isn't that complicated. When
you break it down there are three key things we
know for certain. - We know it's toxic, we know
it's in our children's toys and we are in a

‘position to.do something about it.

Thank you very much. for this opportunity and
urge Committee's favorable report.
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URBAN: Thank you, Representative Perone.  If I
can just point out a few things in your
testimony. You say that the current state law
bars packaging or any packaging component from
being offéred for sale if it's composed of
cadmium, And, yet, from what I understand from

your testimony, what's inside that package can

contain cadmium.

PERONE: Yeah, I read it three times. It is --
it was -- the law was developed that way to
make sure that as packaging wound up in ,
landfills that there wouldn't be ' leaching, that
there wouldn't be any problems, there wouldn't
be any continual harm to the environmént but,
as more data has come out on cadmium as we've
seen and most recently by the Associated Press,

I think there s ‘been a real cause for concern

different agencies and different groups, saying
that, in this case, you know what's in the
product coiints. -

URBAN: So, what you're saying is that as we

.were trying to avoid this pernicious chemical

from getting into the environment by banning it
in' packaging and now we have come to the
realization that it's in children's jewelry --

PERONE: Yeah, we're halfway home. We got it
right on the packaging, but I think that it is
a -- you know, -so the environment is. taken ‘care
of. And, even on the federal level, surface

‘coating such as paint for toys, you know, it is .

banned there but the problem is.that on the
state level, there s currently mnothing about
banning it.

URBAN: And, I also think it's interesting that

000276
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REP.

when we banned lead, then the manufacturers

started to look for a substitute and my

understanding is that a lot of these products
are actually coming in from China where they're

- substituting the cadmium for the lead and yet

cadmium 'is an even more biologically
accumulating toxin for our young people.:

PERONE: Well, yeah, I mean there again, young
people do take up -- they are more susceptible
because they do take these elements up faster
and it does 'stay in their system for decades.
The issue with cadmium is that, yeah, after we
went- away from lead, you know the whole country
and Europe, went away from lead, ycu know,
there was a move to replace lead so there are
other elements -- there's zinc and there's some
others. But the price of cadmium dropped

Cadmium is used -- I mean 75 percent of the
supply ©f cadmium is, and I believe, was to
some extent for cadmium nickel batteries. But

it's my understanding that has changed

somewhat,- so there's more cadmium on the market
-- it's a cheap metal, it's very attractive --
you can mold it, it works well for different
uses.

And, you know; I've read some reports by and
some 'articles that were written for overseas
papers where they'd interviewed some of the
manufacturers in China and basically there
getting a lot of pressure to basically what the
market bears -- they just -- they know they're
competing with other manufacturers and they're
trying to keep the cost down but then you get
something known as quality fade where its =--
you want the quality of the prodiuct to continue
to go up but because of downside pressure
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because of the economy and a lot of other

factors, it's the cheapest stuff wins

sometimes. -

URBAN: I also thing that when you look at the
statistics that you've provided to the
Committee, it's ahead of cyanide, it's ahead of
asbestos on this list --

PERONE: Yeah, it's pfetty-shoéking.
URBAN: -- and I'm also, I understand that the

State of Washington has it on their top ten
list of pernicious chemicals. :

‘PERONE: Ehat‘s true. I think'fhat there's

another issue . to point out is that they're

-looking at this on the federal level and I

think that's great. I think that, you know,
between the states and retail and everything
else, having to sort of -- right now, you're
looking at like a patchwork based on state's
activity, a patchwork of different -- a
different statute that addressés, but on the
federal level,: - they're looking at it but the
federal level they tend to not do things
without a lot of grass roots effort on the

" ‘state level. They're not going to just, they

don't generally go forward without sensing that
there's a lot of concern and it's done on the
state's, on the part of the state so I think
‘that's why you're suddenly seeing now so’ much
more activity on behalf of the state's to try
to get the point across that this is -- you
know, where there's smoke there's fire, there's
a lot of cause to be concerned.

URBAN: I absolutely agree with you on that
point, that the federal government does -- if
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we push from the state level and they realize
that there is a lot of concern out there for
something like cadmium, then they move in that
direction.

PERONE: Well, yeah, there not going to take it
up, they're kind of busy these days.

URBAN: ' Can you see a reason not to ban
cadmium?

PERONE: I looked for one actually,- I don't
like raising the alarm bells.and, you know,
kind .of scare the weak, you know I tried to

find some solid sources to say that this is
really overblown, there really, really isn't

much there, and the more I looked it just
continually the worse it continued to get.
Because how it gets into our country is really
fairly straightforward. I mean, it's so '
ubiquitous bit at the same time, not entirely .
predictable that retailers have acted on their
own to’pull the stuff off the shelves. I think
that hav1ng -- we can try to self police but
you. know, unless we have a focused effort to
take it off our, to keep it out of harms way of
our children, I think that it's going to

"continue to find it's way to, navigate into our

markets.

URBAN: And also you p01nted out that it's a
group one carcinogen and I think you also
pointed out to our Committee that we have for a
long time not looked at the impact of these
chemicals on children. We have looked at them
on adults and now we've finally tumbled to the
fact that ¢children are grow1ng, that they are
much ‘more, they have much more at risk for
exposure and this being a group one carcinogen
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is of course worrisome.

'éERONE: You're right. As an example when I

looked at, like I said I was trying to see if
there was any real substance to that, and I
only found the opposite that it in fact, it's
really not that great news for adults now.

But, it's -- cadmium in batteries is fine and
you know it's there are a lot of different was
to use this material, so every use is not going
to have the same impact obviously for people
but T think that what they're finding, what

they did was they did some studies after the
- fact, after they realized the impact for

children, they looked at the impact for adults
and they were seeing similar uptake that they
were finding in other adult uses of cadmium, so

"I think there's a real concern there and in

fact some retailers have taken jewelry for
adults off their shelves as well.

URBAN: I believe Senator Meyer has a question.

SENATOR MEYER: Thanks, Chris for your good

advocacy. Yesterday, the Environment Commi;teé
held a public hearing on a very similar bill.
The . Environment Committee's bills did not
include. the section in this bill on cadmium but
there was a great deal of support for the
result and the goal of that bill. There was
great concern about the process though and by
the process, I'm talking about this bill today
and the one we heard yesterday on delegates to
the DEP the obligation to designate each year
five dangerous chemicals and those chemicals as
designated by DEP will be prohibited from
manufacturer sale in Connecticut. Band, the
concern that was expressed to us was that that

was an improper, inappropriate and maybe’
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unconstitutional delegation of the obligations
of the.General Assembly to one agency and’
therefore there is an amendment I believe,
being prepared now to look at that process and
I wanted you and the other Committee members
just to know that is in, 'it's a very on-going
thing and of course it's coming at the same
time as we -- we're very pleased with the goal
of this kind of legislation. :

PERONE: I was aware of the constitutionality

issue and you know, was going to just let that
be worked out. I think it's a valid issue in

terms of who is' really responsible to weigh in
on this sort of thing.

URBAN: Are there any other questions for
Representative Perone? Seeing none, thank you
so much for your testimony.

.. PERONE: Thank you very much.

URBAN: Next on our list to testify is
Representative Chris Wright. Welcome Chris.

CHRIS WRIGHT: Thank you Madam Chairman,
menbers of the Committee. My name is
Christopher Wright. I am the Representative
from the 77th District in Bristol. I'm here
today to-.testify on House Bill 5312, AN ACT
CONCERNING CHILD DAY CARE SERVICES IN HEALTH
CLUBS. I'm here today on behalf of a . .
constituent of mine, Karen Mowad who brought
this to my attention.

The testimony that she submitted has House Bill

5304 on it because ‘actually this bill was heard

yesterday in the Public Health Committee. We
were fortunate enough to get it heard in two
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The rules are fairly simple and
straightforward, they establish certain hours
of operation. They establish that there has to

" be at least one provider to ten children ratio

and it also requires that a background check be
done on the people who are hired to take care
children in these facilities because right now
there is no such requirement. .

In a nutshell, that is what this bill is
looking to do and I ask the Committee's
support. -

URBAN: Thank you Representative. Are there
questions for Representative Wright?

Representative Jarmoc?

JARMOC: Thank you. I just have one question
for you and I'm looking to see if they have
testimony. Do you know how the Department of
Public Health feels about this?

WRIGHT: You know -- I don't. I know that they "

-- I think they were going to testify on it
yesterday but unfortunately I wasn't able to
stay for their testimony and I -haven't seen it.
I have not been contacted by them, so I don't
know the answer to that.

URBAN: Are there any other questions? Seeing

none, thank you so much for your téstimony.

We're now going to go to the public section of
our hearing and first on the list is Michael
Gale? Welcome Michael.

MICHAEL GALE:. Thank you. Senator Musto and

25
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Representative Urban and members of the
Committee, thank you very much for inviting us
here to day. -My name is Michael Gale. I am
the Executive Director of the Fashion Jewelry
Trade Association and we represent both the
fine jewelry industry, mé€aning made out of
prec¢ious materials -and the fashion jewelry
industfy. Just as the members of this
Committee and the entire legislature are
concerned about the safety of the products that
our children come in contact with and use, so
is the jewelry industry. We -step forward to
address the lead content in children's jewelry
and we supported legislation establishing
limits on lead in children's and adult jewelry
and those were based on both science and
technical feasibility that were adopted in many
states and then ultimately at the federal
level. )

However, contrary to press reports, cadmium is
not being substituted for lead in children's
jewelry:. An AP story was published in January
and we've been -- our industry's been a target
of misinformation on this score. We have asked
the professdr_from Ashland University and also
the AP for any data on how the tests were
conducted, -what materials were tested, what
products were tested and they have refused to
give us any information. We've even filed a
federal Freedom of Informatlon Act request for
that information.

We believe in a science based standard for the
states and ultimately, hopefully, as part of
the federal -- any federal legislation. So,
again, we and the people we work with including
the Connecticut retailers in fashion and fine
jewelry are all very coricerned on this issue.

000284
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But a sensational story in Janhuary,
unsubstantiated so far, has created a very,
emotional and lack of information situation for
us. Nowhere in the world has any injury to a .

_ ch11d or.an adult been reported from cadmium in

jewelry. Cadmium is found for spec1f1c reasons
in both fine and fashion jewelry. '-Cadmium does
not migrate out of metal and again, contrary to
some reports, cadmium is not, again, I mention
it's not added, but it's not used as a primary
material in jewelry. However, when ores. come
out of the earth, particularly zinc, there are
trace amounts of cadmium in those ores. And, I
say trace amounts, we're talking about
approximately 185 parts$ per million when ores
come out of -- when zinc ores coéme out of the

earth. The jewelry 1ndustry substituted the

use -of zinc rather than t1n because: there was
some lead content in tin. So, in order to

"comply with regulations, the jewelry 1ndustry
. has gone to the use of zinc in terms of non-

precious jewelry. And, that cadmium just does
not ‘migrate ocut of the material so that it's

- migration that is the concern, not the fact

that there.may be a particular material in the

metal or in the plastic. If it doesn't migrate

out, then it's really not a concern and the
European Union has determined.long ago that --

URBAN: If you could just summarize your
testimony for us please'>

MICHAEL GALE: Yes, okay. Thank -you Senator and

Representative. We believe that the European'_
Union approach which is also now found in US
law is the right approach. It's migration of
the -- any of the heavy metals that should be
considered and we believe in standards and we
believe in migration standards and not this

000285
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bill which says there shall not be any cadmium,

would be there could be no more jewelry sold,
neither fine or fashion in the State of
Connecticut because there could be trace
amounts, totally innocuous trace amounts, in
the materials that are used to make our
products.. I’d be glad to answer any questions.

URBAN : Washlngton actually establishes a
limit. 1Is that -- are you in favor of the
limit that Washington establishes or are you
saying that there shouldn't be any restriction
on cadmium -at all? '

"MICHAEL GALE: No, I certainly do not propose that

there shouldn't be any restrictions. I'm

saying there should be a safe restriction. It
should be a -migration standard. Washington has
a total coritent standard. Either one, if
they're appropriate could very well be used,
but since the European Union and US Government
has decided on migration standards for cadmium
and other heavy metals, we support that.

. URBAN: Thank you. Are there any other

questions? Thank you for your testimony.

MICHAEL GALE:  Thank you for your time.

REP.

URBAN: Nextfén our list is Tim Phelan?

TIMOTHY G. PHELAN: Thank you, Representative Urban,

Senator Musto and other members of the
Committee. .My name is Tim Phelan, I'm the
President of the Connecticut Retail Meérchants
Association. Connecticut Retail Merchants
Association is a statewide trade association
representing some of the world's largest
retailers in the state's main street merchants.
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‘We also represent the state's jewelry industry

and our affiliation with Connecticut Jewelers

' Association.

I'm here today 'in testimony and oppbsition to

House. Bill 5314, AN ACT CONCERNING CHILD SAFE

PRODUCTS AND BANNING CADMIUM IN CHILDREN'S
PRODUCTS. .As I testified yesterday before
Senator Meyer's Committee, and I'll make my
comments brief, this Committee has jurisdiction
over ‘issues that are not necessarily related to -
the commerce oOr buginess of retail. However,

in our opposition to this bill, we ask you to
consider that in your deliberations.

And, our opposition is primarily in two
positions and for Senator Meyer, I apologize
being redundant to the testimony we gave you
yesterday, but in our representation of large
retailers, our concern is that if this
Committee or any other Committee of the General
Assembly were to adopt a standard that would be
specific to Connecticut, it would raise the
cost of doing business in Connecticut for those
particular companies.

And, in addition, to our smaller retailers that
have tremendous competition, 'in state and
within sirrounding states. As you know.
Connecticut is very closely competitive with
New York and Massachusetts and Rhode Island and
with .internet sales that would also force a
tremendous burden on that already tough
business climate.

So, there are a lot of smart people that work
on this issue and a lot of scientists that are
examining a lot of information. Mr. Gale gave
you some reasons why we think that this bill
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should not go forward from the scientific and
from a practical standpoint, I would only ask
that this Committee consider this bill's impact
on commerce in Connecticut, in particular, it's
impact on smaller retailers and large retailers

‘that employ lots of folks here in Connecticut,

so thank you for your time and I'd be happy to
answer. any questions you might have.

URBAN: - Perfect timing. Are there any
questions? I have a question. Are you saying
that by banning cadmium that we're going to
impact the jewelry industry to such an extent
that they would not be able to exist or is
there a level of cadmium that could be
acceptable?

TIMOTHY G. PHELAN: Representative, this is

dangerous for me to. get into certain scientific
levels because I'm not that smart, but I think
the testimony from Mr. Gale who represents the
jewelry industry with a little more detail,

- does show it will have a dramatic effect on the

jewelry industry. Now, I don't want to go so
far as to say it will shut -them down
completely, because that may be a little bit
too dramatic, but I think it will definitely
have an impact on their ability to compete,
especially in .particular with internet sales
which is already an inténse competition as we
stand. And, in addition to jewelry though,
this bill also affects small toy retailers as
well and that has to be taken into
consideration. Again, a very competitive
marketplace for both of those products and we

‘certainly, we understand where the community is

going and we think it's a laudable attempt.
Nobody that I represent wants to be in a

‘'position where they're placing harmful products

000288
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in front of children. But at the same time, we
just want to take an approach that uses a .-
balanced scientific risk assessed approach to
making these types of decisions.

URBAN: And, I understand where you're coming
from but some of the scientific research based
approaches have led us to not ban substances
which we'subsequently find out have caused
pernicious cancers, etc., in our children. So,
sometimes we can be proactive and impact the
health. of our children (inaudible) there's a
balance.

TIMOTHY G. PHELAN: A health debate is always good

REP.

GREG

in public policy. We just ask that sometimes
our scientist, I think Mr. Gale's testimony
talking about migration of cadmium is important
for you to keep in mind as I know you will.

URBAN: Thank you. Are there any more
questions? Thank you for your testimony.

Next on our list is Greg Costa? Welcome Greg.

COSTA: Thank you very much Chairman Musto,
Chairwoman Urban. My name is Greg Costa, I'm
with the Grocery Manufacturers Association. We
respectfully wish to convey our opposition to
H.B. 5314, AN ACT CONCERNING CHILD SAFE
PRODUCTS AND BANNING CADMIUM IN CHILDREN'S
PRODUCTS: GMA represents the world's leading
food, beverage and consumer products companies.

I testified on this most of this bill yesterday
before Senator Meyer and you havé my testimony
so I think I'll just hit a few of the
highlights and I think it's interesting that

‘the discussion that's taking place through the

1000289
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last couple of witnesses, illustrates what's
wrong with most of the first part of this-bill.

"And, that is as Mr. Phelan just said that a

healthy debate on these issues is very helpful
in public policy and that we can together get
to a correct situation, a correct level.

The fact is that the first section in this bill
basically kicks all responsibility for
evaluation, creating lists and banning
chemicals and substances over to the
Commissioner of Environment. I think that
that's where we have most of the trouble. I-
want to-be clear that GMA ‘and its member
companies support the intent of the legislation
to ensure that the .consumer products with which
the citizens of the State of Connecticut come
in contact are safe and free of unnecessary
risk to health and well-being.

I want to make sure that's clear and I also
think that the legislature has every right and
responsibility to be involved in these issues,
clearly, and -- but we further believe that
these should be taken on an issue by issue
basis so that this very debate can take place.
Last year we saw a debate on Bisphenol A. My
menibers may not have been happy with how that
turned out, but certainly the give and take
that took place, created a much better-bill
than we started with and you know, I think that,
it's important that we, again, hold that debate
here in.this room and on the floor of the house
and senate.

I think that hits the high points of what I
wanted to say. I think it's also important to
point out to the legislation again, the first
part of this does not take into consideration
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“REP.

GREG

-any process for alternatives assessment and-

it's also that could be debated during this
process. I can take any questlons Again, you
have my testlmony .

URBAN: Do any Committee members have
questions? I would just how you feel about the

"cadmium section, just section three?

COSTA: I'm not aware of cadmium content in a
lot of the consumer products that most of my
members sell. However, what we are concerned
with in principal because we are involved in.

‘the gamut of 80,000 plus chemicals that are in

commerce today, that again, that this process
take place heére and that the process be a give
and take between industry, interest groups,
consumer groups and the legislature and the
bureaucracy so that we can find either
acceptable limits or find out whether we're
chasing after, not necessarily in the case of
cadmium, but in the case of other chemicals
whether we're talking about th1ngs that truly
aren't a'risk.

I think if you'll indulge me for just a second,
one of the things that's going on particularly
in the northeast today and around the country
is we are following a series of news stories
and that's both good and bad. The good

' obviously is that it's 111ustrat1ng some of the

‘problems that may exist in certain products. and

in certain chemicals and substances. .The bad . g
is that very often these news stories are not
based. entirely on scientific evidence -- they

‘are at times antidotal at best and so we want

to make sure that Whgn those situations bring
about a piece of legislation that it is fully
vetted and fully debated and evidence presented
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on both sides.
Back to-the question'ebout:cadmium, I guess we
- just want to make sure that it's fully
‘evaluated and that acceptable levels are
observed.

REP. URBAN: Thank .you. And thank you for your
‘testimony.
Next on our list .is Andy Hackman?

AND? HACKMAN : Senator-Musto, Representative Urban,

my name is Andy Hackman. I'm here on behalf of
the Toy Industry Association. We have over 500
members that manufacture and distribute toys

. here in the United States, 20 of which are

Tocated here ihn Connecticut and that represents
about .500 plus jobs here in this state.

We are-here unfortunately in opposition to

ouse Bi 5314. I do want to stress to this

Committee -‘though our commitment to safety. I .

_ am personally a father of a 16 month old-

daughter, so this is an .issue that is very near
and dear to my heart. As the Environment
Committee heard yesterday, this is an issue
that our industry is committed to.

I want to assure you that toys are safe and
when they are sold in the United States they
are reviewed extensively for the substances
that go into those products. Specific to the
issue of cadmium because we're short on time
and we addressed .the broader provisions of this

- legislation ‘in the Environment ‘Committee

yesterday, I'll refer to the written testimony
in terms of the chemicals regulation proposal.
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But, specific and in terms of cadmium, toys are
regulated for cadmium and are mandated by
federal law to only -- for exposure for
cadmium. ~We have a federal standard that is

_now a federal law ASTM Standard F-963 that
‘regulates the exposiure of children to. cadmium

in toys so it's legally binding and our
products have to be tested by an- independent
third party laboratory to ensure that they meet

~ those standard. ‘I talked to a company just

yesterday that because of the extensive
regulation that wé have both on the federal

level through the Consumer Product Safety

Improvement Act that was signed into law in
2008, and the Consumer Product Protection Act

and the Federal Hazardous Substances Act, they.
get a report from independent laboratories
before they take a product to market that's

over 130 pages long of independent testing to
make sure that substances that are of concern
are not in toys and are not exposed to

"children.

So again, I want to underscore, we've got a
very extensive regulatory effort federally.
Beyond that when this issue became pertinent in

_the media, our industry formed or has a task

force that is constantly reviewing our ASTM
standard and that group convened and we are in
the process of making sure that our standard on
cadmium is the strictest in the world. That
standard, once it is revised, will be federal
law. On that point specifically, the Consumer
Products Safety Improvement Act when it was

signed into law, has provisions that preempt

states from regulating products that are also

.-regulated federally in this issue. So, those

are my comments specific to cadmium
specifically, since it's been the point of
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discussion on this legislation and I can answer
any questions that you might have.

REP. URBAN: Thank you very much. Are there any
guestions from the Committee?

Senator Boucher?

. SENATOR BOUCHER: Thank you, Madam Chairman and
thank- you for your testimony. Some of the
testimony provided here talked about that the
fact that the legislation does not take into
consideration any process for alternative
assessment. Do you have that concern as well
and can you elaborate’

ANDY HACKMAN: Yeah. 1In terms of the larger
chemicals piece of this legislation, I kind of
look at it in two ways. It restricts cadmium
down to an absolute zero level and then it
would regulate up to five chemicals that the
department could pick. It doesn't-allow for
consideration of an alternative in terms of" the
chemicals piece, specifically it doesn't
require that any alternative as used
necessarily be safer. As long as it's not on
the list.of potentially, up to 2,000 chemicals
that would be selected, it would be considered
safer. So, you may know nothing about the
chemical, it may not be safer, but under this
law you could switch to it and you would be in
compliance to with the statute or with the
program as it's envisioned. So, our concern is
that it doesn't really look at the unintended
consequences. ' I think MTBE is an issue that's
relevant for this Committee and this .state. It
was seen as a clear air problem solver and then
20 years later it became more of a concern. We
as downstream consumers of substances want to
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make sure we're using the safest substances

" possible in our products. That portion of this

ANDY

legislation and it's also reflected in 5130
that Senator Meyer heard about yesterday,
doesn't allow for that consideration of what is
truly a safer alternative.

. SENATOR MUSTO: Good afternoon. I'm -- I got to

tell you I'm a little concerned with your
testimony here on behalf of the toy
association. I can understand the jewelers and
other coming out and saying this is hot a big
deal' for them, but you know, as far as the Toy
Industry Association, I'm a little, I'm shocked
frankly that you would come in here and take
this position. The feds are working on it as

you said. At this point there's nothing and

the suggestion that maybe since there might be
federal law in the future you might be
preempted, well fine, when that happens we'll
be preempted but until then I don't really see
that as an issue and as far as it may cost to
implement this and you may escape this
legislation this year on the grounds that we
just don't have the money to implement it.
But, I cannot believe after the recent,
relatively recent problems we had with lead and
coming out of China and the assertion that you
guys are being proactive in this and that we
shouldn't worry about this, I just, I don't
know what to say aboiut that. I'm really
concerned about that testimony from the Toy
Association.

HACKMAN: If I may, Senator, we are regulated
federally. We have a mandatory federal
standard that limits cadmium content in toys to
75 ppm on surface coatings and substrates.

That is mandatory federal law. Our toys comply



March 2, 2010
djp/gbr  SELECT COMMITTEE ON CHILDREN 2:00 P.M.

with that mandatory federal law. I'm not
saying that this state should ignore the issue.
We fully support the concern in ensuring that
substances in our products are absolutely safe.

So I completely support the concept of this
legislation in terms of regulating products for
concerns in terms of exposure to toxic
substances but we are regulated by a mandatory
federal ASTM safety standard. Our products. are
tested by independent third party laboratories

.to assure that they meet those standard levels.
'~ So, it's not an issue, what we're saylng to the

state, refrain from taking action here because
there.mlght.be federal action later on.

I'm telling you that our Committee has
evaluated -our standard to make sure it is the

most stringent in the world to go beyond and to

make the federal standard stronger if possible.
But, we have .a mandatory federal standard for
toys and we are the only industry in the
children's products area that has a mandatory

‘'federal standard for toys that regulates

cadmium exposure. So, I want to clear up a
potential mlsconceptlon that we're saying to
the -state, don't take action. I can provide to
you spec1f1cs and the text of our ASTM standard

if you would like. It's over 100 pages long in
terms of specifying the safety requirements for

toys.

SENATOR MUSTO: Senator Meyer?
SENATOR MEYER: Nice to see you again.
ANDY HACKMAN: Nice to see you as well.

SENATOR MEYER: Are you going to be around tomorrow
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again?

ANDY HACKMAN: No, I'm hoping to get home. I've got
a flight that should land in C1nc1nnat1 ‘around
1:00 this morning.

SENATOR-MEYERt The federal standard you're talking
about, did that come in after the horrible
d1sclosures concerning Mattel toys a couple of
years ago'>

ANDY HACKMAN: The federal standard was-a voluntary
' standard prior to the Consumer Product Safety
Improvement Act of 2008. The summer of.last
year, the Consumer Product Safety Comm1ss1on
made it a mandatory statute.

SENATOR MEYER: And, that came as a result of the
disclosure of toxic toys? I think Mattel was
the primary problem there, right?

ANDY HACKMAN: There were a number of companies that
had some recall issues in terms of tainted lead
paint. &aAnd, 'in terms of recalls I do want to
state that recall is not a situation anybody
wants to see. Just as we're seeing with Toyota
now and other companies that have recalls. It
shows that the system works though. Those
products were being sold illegally regardléss
of what company manufactured them. They were
being sold illegally here in the United States.
It's an issue that was addressed and our
industry has gone above -and beyond. We have a
toy safety certification program that provides
a certificate of compliance that proves that
our products meet those standards federally.

' . SENATOR MEYER: Well, you heard yesterday from |
questions asked in the Environment Committee
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that there was a time quite recently ‘that the
toy companies really did not pursue a  standard

- and you missed it, the industry missed it with

respect to.the problems that occurred in 2007..

- What makes you think that the industry is any

ANDY

more cautious and careful today than it was
then?

HACKMAN: I can say without a doubt after the
Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act, this
industry has gone through a revolutionary
change in terms of testing and certification
for the substances that go into our products.
Because it is mandatory federal law, it's being
forced by the Consumer Product Safety
Commission and we have a full commission that
is actively enforcing this issue. We cannot
bring a product to market unless it has been
certified against those standards. So, I can
say to you at this date that the system that's
in place is the strongest among any product
category that assures safety for our products.

"I can't speak exactly to the issues of 2007,

because the system was ‘different at that time.
But, the system that we have in place now is
buiilt on assuring that toys are safe when

they're brought to market.

SENATOR MEYER: You're not suggesting are you, that

ANDY

the federal standard is preemptive of the

state? We asked for legal advice on that and
we have not been told yet by anybody that we
don't have the power to act .as a state. Are
you suggesting that the federal standard is
preemptive? '

HACKMAN: The regulation of lead content in
children's products was preempted. The

_ConSumer,Product Improvement Act has a

000298
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preemptive standard. If there's a specific
standard set for a product -category, that
standard is said to take precedence under the
Consumer Product Safety Act. Those provisions
remain in the Consumer Product Improvement --
Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act. It
would take, I think, a more detailed legal
analysis to say without a doubt that this
standard would be preempted, but there is
federal law regulating the content of .our
products for cadmium specifically.

SENATOR MEYER: The General Assembly in the last few
years has taken pretty strong action with
respect to other toxic chemicals including lead
you mentioned and Bisphenol A and we did get an
opinion from the Connecticut State Attorney
General that there was nothing in.the federal
law that preempted Connecticut from taking
those actions.

ANDY HACKMAN: I think our main concern with cadmium
specifically is that the standard that would be
potentially established here is consistent with
the federal standards that we're working on, on
the federal level. Bécause we need consistency
among the states, I think the federal standard
number is protective of human health and
children's health and I think that it would be
appropriate for the standards to be consistent.
That's what we're looking for here. So, I :
don't want to suggest that the state can't take
action on this-issue by no means. I want to

- make sure there's consistency between our
federally mandatory legal limits.

REP. URBAN: You've piqued my interest now in what
you have talked about so I just have a very
quick question. Can I assume that most of the

000299
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ANDY

REP.

toys that you would be representing are
imported from China?

HACKMAN: Any product that's sold here in the
United States has to meet the safety standards
that I've referred to. In terms of where
products are imported from, Lego for example is
here in Connecticut and they import products
from Europe and other countries. Approximately
90 percent of toys are imported from other
countries just like many electronics and other
products that we buy.

What I want to assure this Committee is that
every product, every toy that is sold here in
the United States has to meet the same
standards that products manufactured here in
the United States do as well. Like I said,
we've got a number of companies here in
Connecticut that do manufacture in small
quantities here inh the state, so in térms of
the percentages, as I said it's approximately
90 percent are imported from other countrles
but not necessarily China. :

If you'd like us to provide specifics in terms
of China imports, we can work on that data and
try to provide it to the Committee.

URBAN: Senator Meyer was just informing me
that 93 percent come from outside of the United
States and I would only suggest to you that
when we're looking at those kinds of numbers
and we have had problems with imports from
China already, whether its with milk, whether
it's with dog food or whether its with
children's toys, that our ability to
continually test and assure that we have safe
products for our children, is certainly a
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monumental task in recognizing the restraints I
know myself that EPA and the amount of
chemicals that are out there already that
haven't been tested because we simply don't
have the resources to test them, you know I
lean in favor of protecting our children -- ~
significantly in favor of that. Are there any

.other questions from the Committee? ‘Seeing

. none -- I thank -- wait, Representative Baram?

" REP.

ANDY

REP.

REP.

BARAM: I'm just wondering if its possible for
you to provide us with what you claim are the -
standards set forth in the federal law that
we're debating whether it might ‘preempt us or
not so that we could perhaps compare those to
some of the things that are set forth in the
proposed legislation to see if they're really
are any differences? I think that would be
helpful for me anyhow.

HACKMAN: Certainly, we could provide the

entire standard and summary sheet of the
standards that regulate our industry for heavy
metals across the globe.

URBAN: Are there any.other questions?
Representative Jarmoc? o

JARMOC:. I don't have a question, but a
comment. I'm the legislator with Lego in her
district and I will be going to Lego on Monday
for a tour which is my.second or third time, I

can' recall. 'But, there a few points that I

always keep in mind that have stayed with me
each time we do one of these tours. And, I
have absolutely the utmost confidence in Lego
and the guality of the product that they're

.producing. Any regulation that we might place

upon manufacturers as it relates to Connecticut
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REP.

would -- they don't just produce, like okay
these toys go to Connecticut, these toys will

.go to Mass, these toys will go to Rhode Island
-- so,. they need to then apply that standard to

all of their toys internationally and just that
we keep that in mind and the impact of that on
business, jobs, the economy and so that's
something that I always take away with me each
time that I go and I think it's an important

‘point to make. Thank you.

URBAN : Thank you Representative’ Jarmoc. Are

. there ‘any other questions? Seeing none, thank
you for your testimony.

Next on our list is Carmen Watson? Welcome
Carmen,

CARMEN WATSON: Thank you Madam Chair,

_ Representatives and Senators. My name is

Carmen Watson and I'm a part-time resident of
Glastonbury, - Connecticut. I want to thank the
Committee for raising Hpuse_B;ll 5313. After
reading House Bill 5313 I feel it needs to be

" ‘improved on the grounds that the bill, like the

existing law, sets the bar too high when the-
terms parent like relationship and harm are

used.

Many grandparents find themselves in a parent-
like circumstance despite their wish. However,
the majority of grandparents just want to be
grandparents; they do not want custody, nor do
they want to be involved in daily parent/child
decisions. In my case, I lost my daughter and
my grandson lost his mother. Prior to my ,
daughter's death, I had a significant mutually
loving dnd caring relationship with my '
grandson. He trusted me and my presence in his
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'TIFFANY DELANCY: -©Okay. Thank you.

REP. URBAN: Are there any other questions?

- Tiffany, I think that it's great you have
contacted your state Senator and your state Rep
and we hope that this will turn out well for
you and thank you for taking the time to come
up here today and testify.

TIFFANY DELANCY: Well, thank you.
REP. URBAN: We really appréciate it. Thank you.
Next is Sarah Uhl? Welcome Sarah.

SARAH UHL: Thank you very much Representative Urban
and other members of the Committee. My name is
Sarah Uhl and I'm the Environmental Health
Coordinator for Clean Water Action. I very
much appreciate the opportunity to testify in
suppert of House Bill 5314, AN ACT CONCERNING
CHILD SAFE PRODUCTS AND BANNING CADMIUM IN
CHILDREN'S PRODUCTS. It was mentioned that the
Environment Committee held a hearing yesterday
on a very similar measure and at that hearing
about 30 groups testified in support through
written and oral testimony including the
Connecticut Public Health Association and the
Connecticut Nurses Association. We weren't
able to pull off a full double header today,
but I want you all to know that they very much
appreciate this Committee focusing on this '
important issue of unnecessary toxic chemicals
in children's products. '

We strongly support all sections of House Bill
5314. I think --
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" REP. URBAN: Sarah, If I can, but not to interrupt,
but is it possible for you to really talk in
detail a bit about the cadmium because I think
that's the difference in the two bills.

SARAH UHL: Thanks. That's right where I was going.

" Sure, yes. 1I'll focus on.the cadmium
provision. The Consumer Product Safety
Improvement Act was mentioned. This is the.
federal act that was signed in 2008 and as part
of this act, the ASTM F-963 standard which was
previously a voluntary industry standard, did

- become a mandatory safety standard for a
‘certain set of children's products. But, it's
important to note two things. First, it only
covers surface coatings on the products and
second it doesn't cover the full range of
children's products. It does not include, for
example, the children's jewelry that
_Representative Chris Perone spoke so eloquently
about at the very beginning of today's hearing.

It also does not cover clothing items, back
packs, erasers, shoes and many other items in
which we're finding cadmium. I personally have
had the opportunity to test children's products
for cadmium using an x-ray fluorescence
analyzer that can test down to about one
percent -- pardon me, about ten parts per
million to 100 parts per million -- it's quite
accurate; and we found cadmium in a wide
variety of products. As I said, bags, a lot of
vinyl products that would not be covered under
the bill. So, in closing I'd be happy to
answer any questions further about cadmium or
the bill. Thank you. N

REP. URBAN: Thank you, Sarah. The testimony we
heard from the Toy Institute, was that this was
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totally and adequately taken care of and yet in
your testimony that I'm reading right now in
front of me, it appears that in fact cadmium
does exist in significant percentage -- or
significant concentrations’ in children's
products. Is that --

SARAH UHL: Yes. Unfortunately that is the case.

REP.

We actually worked with a variety of nonprofits
around the country to test many thousands of
children's products for cadmium and other heavy
metals and I invite you to look at the results
on healthytoys.org or it may be
healthystuff.org, we've gone beyond toys. But
we did, we found extremely high levels of
cadmium in everything from one-sies to erasers,
to cheap children's jewelry, belts, bags, toy
cars, etc. ) |

URBAN: And, the contention that the federal

.standards are adequate to protect children,

would you comment on that?

SARAH UHL: Sure. Wéll, as we found with lead,

simply banning it in paint is not the end of
the solution. Cadmium is currently legal for
use in for example, a child's jewelry item that
could be small enough to be swallowed and as is

‘mentioned .earlier, cadmium is just as toxic if

not more toxic than lead and so we wouldn't
want a situation like happened in the Midwest
where a child actually swallowed a small charm
and then actually passed away from that toxic
exposure. While fortunately that hasn't
happened yet to my knowledge with cadmium, .

«<certainly a similar situation could arise.

. URBAN: It was also brought forth in testimony

that this was an alarmist, that there was a
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news story that was inaccurate and so our
response is an alarmist -response.

SARAH UHL: "Again, it's unfortunately not alarmist

REP.

as Representative Perone pointed out. All of
the research that he's done and that I've done
points to the fact that cadmium is extremely
toxic. 1It's a known human carcinogen and it
impacts a wide variety of child development.

‘It impacts the sensory motor skills

development, the timeline on which that
develops, it impacts hormone systems and so to
claim that we shouldn't move ahead in banning,

_ with phasing' it out really, is just not taking

into account the' huge body of -science that we
have. :

URBAN : And finally, if you could just comment
on the European Union standards and the idea
thls is migration.

SARAH UHL: Sure. Well, I'm not terribly familiar

with what Europe has done. I know that they
have acted to phase it out of electronic
products. We're concerned about a migration
standard because it doesn't get at the whole
pidture.l In Connecticut and 19 other states,
cadmium has been phased out of packaging and to
my knowledge that was a whole percentage phase
out, it's I believe down to 100 parts per
million, it's not a migration standard. And,

the ‘reason for that was because these products

could gé into landfills or be incinerated and
the cadmium would then be left to go into the
environment. The same could happen with
children's products. Also, the children's
product could be entirely ingested in which
case a leaching standard would not be very
protectlve Does that --
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REP. URBAN: Yeah. No, that's exactly where I

wanted to get because I just like again be a
tad incredulous that we ban it in packaging but
because we're afraid of the contamination in a
landfill and yet when we move from the

"packaging to what's inside the package, 'which
‘children as we know, take toys, jewelry,

whatever and put it in their mouths, it's one
of the first ways they explore something, is
with their mouth. So, it seems a little bit
inconsistent. Do you know exactly when we
banned it in packaging? '

SARAH UHL: I do not know the year. I can look that

REP.

REP.

up.

URBAN: We'll find that one, we'll find that
out. Are there questions, other questions from
members of the Committee for Sarah?

SARAH UHL: Thank you so much.

URBAN: Thank you so much for your testimony,
Sarah.

Carolyn Goodridge? Welcome Carolyn:

'~ CAROLYN GOODRIDGE: Thank you, Senator Musto and

Representative Urban and members of the .

Committee. My name is Carolyn Goodridge. I h;aﬁﬂgiz
did submit some written testimony but I'm here

to. testify on -behalf of my Executive Director.

" Jean Fiorito is the Executive Director of the

Connecticut Association of Foster and Adoptive

. Parents. We support, train and advocate for

foster, adoptive and relative éaregivers in the"
State of Connecticut. There are currently over
3,000 foster families in the state and
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think that the law is a good way to express the
priorities of the kids that we're talking
about.

REP. HAMM: Do you think it would be helpful -- and
I'm just kind of trying to sort it out -- if
our Committee or my subcommittee or somebody,
the leadership of the General Assembly, I don't
know who the ‘people.are, were to actually send
a. letter to the monitor and kind of inquire as
to them being a little more zealous about
keeping track of those numbers?- Even if it's
not a technical official part of that outcome
measure?

SARAH EGAN:- Well, like I said they do track those
“numbers.but I think any statement that this
body wanted to send, I mean certainly you have
overlapping interest -- :

. REP HAMM: Well, whatever happened internally inside
‘ the monitor's office though, changed the
Department's interest in focusing on that --
SARAH EGAN: Well, that I don't know the answer to.
REP. HAMM: -- so that's what we've got to sort out.

SENATOR MUSTO: Other questions? Thank you very
much. - ' ' '

SARAH EGAN: Thank you very much.

SENATOR MUSTO: Linda Cannon? She decided not to
stay. Okay. Next is Steve Rosario? He's left
too. Mark Mitchell? Good evening, Mr. :
Mitchell.

'MARK MITCHELL: My name is Dr. Mark Mitchell and I'm  HHh531M4
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" President of the Connecticut Coalition for

Environmental Justice. We have chapters in
Bridgeport and Hartford as well as New Haven
and I'm here to testify in favor of HB 5314, AN
ACT CONCERNING CHILD SAFE PRODUCTS AND BANNING
CADMIUM IN CHILDREN'S PRODUCTS.

I am a physician. I was previously the Health
Director in the City of Hartford and decided
that I could help to get more policy passed
working with community groups. I wanted to
talk a little bit about cadmium and the health
effects of cadmium.

Cadmium is a well known; well studied toxin.

It is toxic¢ to the lung when it's inhaled; it's
toxic to the kidneys when it's swallowed or
through food or through drink; it accumulates

in the'bone; it's substitutes, for '‘example,

calcium if people don't get enough calcium,
they'll absorb more cadmium; and, it's a.known
carcinogen -- it's in the highest class of
carcinogens that according to all the national
and . international agencies that track this kind
of thing-: )

In the issue of it being in the bone. is
particularly of concern because during

so the chemicals like lead and cadmium that are
in the bone, are put back into the bloodstream
and in fact can cross the placenta. So,

.children can bé born with cadmium in their

systems and that's a real problem. TIn addition
to those, it causes learning disabilities.

000394

2010

' pregnancy, the bone metabolizes much. faster and:

It's similar to lead in the fact that it causes

learning disabilities. Ard, children are more
susceptible than adults.
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Now, cadmium also leaches. We're concerned

. about cadmium in children's products but

REP.

MARK

cadmium also leaches. 1It's partially water
soluble. It will get into food and in
beverages and we're really concerned that.

And, as you may know in Connecticut we burn a
higher percentage of our trash than any other
state in the country. And, so when toys or
other things with cadmium in it are thrown
away, they go to the trash incinerators. The
largest trash incinerator is in Hartford, the
second largest one is in Bridgeport. About one
third of the trash goes to Hartford, about a
third of the trash goes to Bridgeport and then
the other third goes to the other four trash
incinerators in Preston, Lisbon, Wallingford
and Bristol. -

We're concerned that the cadmium gets into the
air and people breathe it and that's again, how
it becomes a lung carcinogen. There are safer
alternatives to cadmium. A number of metals
are much safer than cadmium and there's no
reason to have it in children's products so I
would ask that you ban cadmium in children's
products. . Thank you.

URBAN: Thank you Mark so much for being here.
And, the points that you made about the
leaching and the trash burning, again bring us
back to the fact that it's banned in packaging
because we're afraid that the packaging is
going to get into our landfills or it's going,
to be in our incinerators and yet what's inside
the packaging, we'have yet to address and to ’
say -- . _

MITCHELL: Yeah, absolutely, particularly for
children. They're more susceptible.
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" REP. URBAN: Exactly. The only other issue that I
would ask you about is that you did briefly
mention passing in the placenta and I think
there is a cord blood issue on a lot of these
chemicals where we're finding it in the cord
blood-so that in fact the child has already
been exposed. '

MARK MITCHELL: Yes, that's absolutely true. We
know that children are born with over 100
different toxins in their blood at birth and
they are toxins that did not. exist 40 years
ago, I'm sorry, 50 years ago. So, we're very
concerned.

REP. .URBAN: Yeah, exactly. 50 years ago we hadn't
produced these kinds of chemicals and now that
we have they've been showing up in the cord
blood. I really appreciate your testimony.
Thank you for waiting. Do we have any

- questions from --? Senator Boucher?

SENATOR BOUCHER: ' Thank you, Madam Chairman. No,
not a question, just a compliment to you.
Thank you first of all for staying here for so
late for this. And, secondarily, particularly
for being an advocate -- four are major cities
where you are absolutely correct. A good deal
of our incinerators are located there and what
is burned in the air is incredibly at times
harmful to the individuals that are living and
working there. And, they do need an advocate
and I commend you for coming here and providing
that testimony and being the voice with them as
well. Thank you very much.

MARK MITCHELL: Thank you Representative ‘Boucher. I
also did want to point out that we did some
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testing for example of toys from the dollar
stores and they contain more toxins. They
contain more lead; they contain more cadmium
than toys from other stores. So, we're very
concerned about that.

REP. URBAN: Mark, you had talked about safer

' alternatives, do you happen to know what safer
alternatives or if you don't could you get that
to us? |

MARK MITCHELL: . Yeah, there are other metals that
are used. For example, we know that the amount
of cadmium in toys in. general has not increased
since they've banhed lead in children's
prodicts, but sometimes in a few cases with
jewelry, they have used cadmium but they've
used other metals in other toys.

REP. URBAN: It would be really helpful if you could
get us some of these --

MARK MITCHELL: Sure, I can do that.

REP. URBAN: -- alternatives as we move forward with
this bill.

MARK MITCHELL: ' I'd be glad to do that.
REP. URBAN: Senator Boucher for the second time.

SENATOR BOUCHER: For the second time and I
appreciate that consideration. I do have to
just give a little plug for a toy company in my
district, in my town, Melissa and Doug, that
have gone back to the old fashioned wood toys
and you know, the more we seem to improve or
progress, often times we regress in finding
often times of the harmful substances that
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MARK

REPT

MARK

MARK

REP.

we're using. Thank you.

MITCHELL: Yeah, that's a good thing to do.
Most companies don't use cadmium. It's only a
few that do.

URBAN: You just said something that was really
interesting, that most of their, most companies
don't use cadmium that we would not be hitting

a vast number of companies?

MITCHELL: No, no, at least with toys. I don't
know about the number of companies, but I do
know that most toys do not contain it.

URBAN: That would be some very useful
information too, so if we could have the
alternatives then, just you know, what toys we
think do and what toys we think don't. Because
I think Representative Jarmoc raised the issue
of impacting business negatively so it would be
very good to have that information, Mark.

Thank you. Any other questions for Dr.
Mitchell? Thank you very much for being with
us and thank you for all your good works.

MITCHELL: And, thank you for your persistence.
URBAN: Thank you,' Carole Morse? Okay. Are

you Kelley? Okay. Kelley Traister? Welcome
Kelley. '

KELLEY TRAISTER: Thank you. So, good evening

Senator Musto and Representative Urban and
members of the Committee. My name is Kelley
Traister. I'm the Children's Education

- Partnership Manager with New Haven Home

Recovery in New Haven, Connecticut and I'm here
tonight in support of Senate Bill 292, AN ACT
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377 Research Parkway, Suite 2-D
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TESTIMONY RE: RAISED BILL 5314 AN ACT CONCERNING CHILD SAFE
PRODUCTS AND BANNING CADMIUM IN CHILDREN’S PRODUCTS

Select Committee on Children
. March 2, 2010

TO: Senator Musto, Representative Urban and members of the Select
Committee on Children '
FROM:  Anne Hulick, RN, MS, JD; Environmental Health Coordinator,
: Connecticut Nurses’ Association

- Gooc_i_mqming Senator Musto, Representative Urban and members of the Select

Committee on Children.

. Thank you for the 'opéomxnity to provide testimony on behalf of the Connecticut
Nurses’ Associatfon (CNA), the professional organization for re_gistere_d nurses in
Connecticut (CT), representing over 52,000 nurses. I am Anne Hulick, RN, MS, JD, a
nurse with many years of experience in critical care, cardiology, nursing admfnistration
and most recently, as the Environmental Health Coordinator for CNA. The Connecticut |
Nurses’ A'ssociatio_n strongly supports H.B. 5314, An Act Concernirig Child Safe

“Products and Banning Cadhium In Children’s Products.

/H.B. 5314 builds upon Connecticut’s _§uc_c_esses m pha‘si‘rig out.toxic chemicals,
such as lead and Bisphenol-A, from children’s products. Wle CT now has the strongest
. ban on Bisphenol-A in the country, we will not be succés.sﬁxl in reducing exposure to
| toxic chemicals by phasing thc;.ni out one chemical at a time. H.B: 5314 provides a more

comprehensive approach to toxic chemical management as it requires the adoption of a



000469

list of the most harmful chem_ichls_ which will be banned from children’s products, unless
there are no safer alternatives.

Why is this so important? There are three critical points to consider.

= First, since 1950, over 82,000 chemfcals have been intro_duced into commerce
and-are found in the products we use every day. Only a handful of these chemicals have
. been tested for safety because, under the federal Toxic Substances Control Act, the U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) must prove that a chemical causes an
unreasonable risk to health before it can be regulgted. As a result of this burden, EPA

has only been able to regulate five of these chemicals.

Second, is that a significant amount of recent rigorous, indgpendent research

" exists which deinonstraites that many of these chemicals are carcinogens, neurotoxins and '
éndocriﬁe-dis_ruptors'. Medical proféssior_lals once believed that a developing fetus was
shielded from ex'posilre to toxic chemicals by the placenta. However, in recent laboratory
analyses, over 287 of these toxic ‘chemicals were found in umbilical cord blood. The

issue is whether the presence of these chemicals in our bodies, particularly during critical

phases of development, is associated with diseases?

Over 200 peer reviewed animal studies show that exposm"e to these chemicals
during critical stages of development is associated with Breast cancer, prostate cancer,
ifisulin-resistance and diabetes, cardibvascular disease, birth defects, reproductive
disorders, and learning and behavioral disorders such as autism-spectrum disorder and .
Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder (ADHD).

Third, is that the incidence of many serious and chronic diseases is on the rise.
For example, childhood cancer increased more than 20% between 1975 and 1990'.
Breast cancer rates increased by more than 40% between 1973 and '19982, learning and

developmental disabilities appear to be on the rise, now affecting one in six children in -

! Safer Chemicals, Healthy Families, The Health Case For Reforming The Toxic Substances Control Act,
(2010), p. 5. ' :
1d. p. 7.

[\
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‘the U.S. under the agé of 183, rates of difficulty conceiving or maintaining pregnancies '
have incr;z;éed 40% since 1982*, and testicular cancer has-increased by 60% between
1973 and 2003 in the US. The rapid rise in incidence of these diseases cannot-be
attributed to improved diagnostics alone. In fact, early life exposure to these toxic
chemicals is the number one suspect for the rise of many of these diseases.* Recent
concerns about the use of cadmium, a heavy metal tnore harmful than lead, in children’s

jewelry raises further support for H.B, 5314.

Drs. Needleman and Landrigan, two ‘no@ed researchers, stated that without
knowing if exposure to these chemicals is safe, we are, by default, conducting a massive
clinical toxicology ti'i_al,’a.nd our children and their children are the experimental
animals.”’ In nursing, we rely on scientific research and best evidence to inform and
improve our practice. We also apply the precautionary principle which states “that when
there is evidence of risk of harm to human health or the environn-le'nt_, precautionary
measures should be taken-even if some cause and effect relationships are not fully

established scientifically™®

We should not continue to ignore the science. Sufficient evidence of harm exists
both in animal research and in recent epidemiological studies. We should take
precautionary steps now where safer alternatives are available. H.B. 5314 js common
sense legislation aimed at preventing éxposure of children to the most toxic chemicals,

. particularly cadmium.

CNA urges your su'bport‘ of H.B. 5314,

Y1d.p. 8.

‘Id.p.12. o

* Environmental Working-Group (2005) “Body Burden: The Pollution in Newborns " accessed at
http://www.ewg.org/reports/bodyburden2/part3.php

® See http://abcnews.go.com/Health/WellnessNews/wireStory?id=9527916

? Herbert L. Needleman M.D.,-Philip J. Landrigan, M.D. (1994) “Raising Children Toxic Free"
® Wingspread Statement (1998) accessed at: http://www.gdrc.org/u-gov/precaution-3.html.

3



000471

ertten Testimony of Laura Anderson of Wethersﬁeld CT
Select Committee on Children
March 2, 2010

' Testlmony in Support of House Bill 5314, An Act Concerning Chlld Safe
Products and Bannmg Cadmium in Children's Products

Dear Senator Meyer, Representative Urban, and honorable members of the Select
-Committee on Children,

My name is Laura Aﬁderson and I am a resident of Wethersfield.
I am in writing because I strongly support HB 5314 An Act Concerning Chﬂd Safe
' Productsqand Banmng Cadmium in Children's Products.

In20071 agreed to parhcxpate as a volunteer in a biomonitoring pro_;ect called "Is It In
Us?" (IsItInUs.org).. For this project, I donatéd samples of my blood and urine to be
tested fot the presence-of 3 chemicals. Ihad learned from reading and from a friend in-
public health that our current lifestyles expose us to chemicals that have been associated -

. with many growing health problems. I wanted to learn more about these chemicals and
learn if I had them in my own body. I especially wanted to learn this information to
protect my- daughters and family, and help make the public aware of these unknown
hazards. I knew that, like myself; in general, other people don't know about the toxic
chemicals they are exposed to every day in their own environments and the extent of
burden they carry as a result.

. The results indicated that, like 95% of the U.s. populatlon, I carried bisphenol-A,
phthalates, and PBDE's:in my body. The most. important lesson for me from this
experience was that toxic chemical éxpostiré is not.necessarily from our nelghborhood
_ factories or industrial parks. Much of our exposure to these chemicals is in our own

. homes, cars and workplaces. Blsphenol-A is'used to make certain plastics used for'things
like food.containers:and water bottles.. It is also used in'the epoxy liner of food cans.

The chemical leaches irito the liquid or food. Phthalates are also widely used in food
containers and plastics; and in personal care products (lotions, nail polish, etc.).. PBDE's
are chemicals that act as.flame retardants and are used in.the manufacture of all kinds of
items in our homes, For example, furniture upholstery, rugs, fabric or curtains, :
.electronics, mattresses are made with PBDE's.

As I reflected on these results, I began to think back to some experiences I have
had that I suspect are related to chemical exposure since these chemicals are associated
with cancers, infertility and reproductive:problems, learning djsabilities to name justa
few. First, I have known a handful of families who have had a child treated for cancer. 1
don't remember any child in'my community when I was young who died of cancer. I
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‘Written Testimony of Sue Harkness of
Conversations for a Green Connecticut,
Before the Select Committee on Children
March 2, 2010

Testimony in Support of House Bill 5314, An Act Concerning Child Safe
Products and Banning Cadmmm in Children's Products

Dear Senator Meyer, Rebresentati_ve Ur.ban,. and honorable members of the Select
Committee on Children, .

My name is Sue Hérkness and ] am a resident of Ashford and a member of' Conversations

for a Green CT, a group that i is concerned about eiivironmental-issues and brings more awareness

of these issu€s to the public through programs and activities,

I am writing because I strongly support HB 5314 An Act Concerning Child Safe
Products and Banning Cadmium in Children's Products. I ain concerned about this issue as
all folks should be if they value their health and the health of everybody else, especially young
children. Most 6f us do not have the knowledge necessary.to know everything about these
dangerous cliemicals; I was shocked to find out that thére was cadmium in children’s jewelry!

- Why is there no regulatory overs1ght of these products?

Many studies have linked toxins to diseases such as cancer, diabetes, Alzhe1mer s and

Parkinson’s as well as asthma, ‘infertility and learning disabilities. Young children and

developing fetuses are especxally vulnerable; exposure to even a small amount can affect a child
for life. Connecticut has been a national leader by phasing out lead, mercury and BPA but we
carinot continue to play toxic ¢hemical “whaé-a-mole™ with our children’s health. Please pass

HB 5315_;0 establish a comprehensive approach to phase out of chemicals of high concern from

children’s products. Parents should.not have to wonder whether common household products,
like bedding, toys or-food can linings, are damaging their chlldren s futures!

I WOuld like to thank the Select Committee on Children for their leadership in this area. - -

Please'make passing HB.5314 a priority this legislative session.

Very truly yours,

‘Sué Elizabeth Harkness

322 Ashford Center Road
Ashford, CT 06278
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Wntten Test:mony of Erika Correa

On behalf of The Learning Disabilities Association of Connecticut

Before the Connecticut General Assembly Select Committee on Children,
March 2, 2010

Testimony in support of HB 5314 An Act Concermng Child Safe Products and Banmng
Cadm1um in Children’s Products -

Senator Musto, Representative Urban and members of the Select Committee on Children,

I am writing in support of House Bill 5134. Iam a registered nurse, a parent, and
volunteer with the.Learning Disabilities Association of Connecticut.

- I am very concerned with the health of our community. We are all exposed to a wide
range of chemicals regularly. Many of these chemicals have been shown to be harmful.
- Even smiall exposiurés to some chemicals, such as cadmium, can cause learning and
developmental problems in children and developing fetuses. Developmental and
learning: d1sab1ht1es are a heavy burden on our community and educational system

I am proud to know that Connecticut has been a national leader in reducing
environmental exposure to mercury, lead and BPA. _HB 5134 will allow us to take a
comprehensive approach to reducing children’s exposure to high risk chemicals, while
also taking action on one of the most well-recognized toxic substances: cadmium. I have
met many parents who worry about what their children are exposure to, but find it-
difficult keep track of what chemicals to avoid and how to avoid them. This bill will take
that responsibility off of individual parents and allow all of us to enjoy safer homes,
workplaces and envuonments

Thope the Select Commlttee on Chrldren with make passmg HB 5134a pnonty I thank
- you for your continued leadership in this area.

| Sincerely,
Erika Correa

154 Shagbark Rd .
Glastonbury, CT 06033 .
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: Testlmony of Carolyn Stearns, resident - of Mansﬁeld
March 2, 2010
Select Committee on Children

Testlmony in Support of House: Bnl! 5314, An Act Concerning Child Safe
- Products and ‘Banning Cadmium in Children's Products

Dear Senator Meyer, Representatlve Urban, and honorable members of the Select
. Committee on Chﬂdren, . :

My name is Carolyn Stearns, and [ am a re51dent of Mansfield. I am writing in support
of HB 5314, An Act Concerning Child Safe Products and Banmng Cadmium in
Children's Prodicts. -

My daught.erlwel,ked-i"n thedoor, ._h'er face was dark and foreboding and then she

blurted....” Mom Thave cancer!” It is my hope that one day in Connecticut there will be ‘

.atime when ‘Mothers never have to live that moment, they will never have to see that
. look on the face of a: family member. I wish for mothers to never have to sit through long
‘grueling chemo treatments for daughters or sons.

It was Octobér 2008 when my daughter, age 28 came home w1th the frightening news.
It was not long after that tests revealed she was harboring Stage 4 Hodgkins Lymphoma
Cancer, as the stage is detenmined, there were many tumors above and below the
diaphragm. Hodgkins:is common in young people, the cancer is linked with chemicals.

After 12 rounds of chemotherapy I am ecstatic to say that my daughter is cancer free at
this time; Tt has impacted all our lives, loss of work time, extreme medical bills,
compromised her future health, a one, five, 10 year plan for control and watching,
followed by a lifetithe plan. .

‘Childhood and youth.should bé protected from the onslaught of everyday chemcals
Chxldren don’t read labels, children don’t volunteer to absorb these substances. Qur JOb
as adults, parents, leaders and Government is to protect the innocent. Let us work to give
them back the. freedom of knowing their environment at home, school'and i in‘the
community‘is safe. If we act today, if we dare to be so bold as to enact protective
legislation then the'day will come when Mothers won’t hear - Mom, I have cancer!

Please make passing HB3314 a priority this legislative session.

Carolyn Stedrns.
440 Mansfield City Rd.
Storrs, Ct. 06268

cstearns07@hotmail.com’
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February 28, 2010

To: Senator Scott Franz . Scott.Frantz@cga.ct.gov
* Senator Andrew McDonald  amcdonald@pulicom.com
Representa'tive Jim Shapiro Jim.Shapiro@c a.ct.gov

‘Re: H.B. No, 5_315 > An Act Concerning Child Safe Products and Banning Cadmium in

Ctildren’s Products

My family run, hand crafted children’s accessories business has been operating for 11 years
within the state, prov:dmg safe and beautiful fabric items-for children. My desire to provide an’
alternative to mass produced products, while crafting safe and high quallty goods.have been
guiding principlés in | my business model. -

“The last- ‘year has been a difficult one indeed. In addition to managing the obvious hurdles that
“we have all needed to 6vercome due to the economy, I have had the additional hardship of .
. understanding arid complying with the Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act (CPSIA) of

2008. After the many toy recalls in 2007 and 2008 from products pnmanly made overseas in
China, Congress, took action. This well intentioned law, though, put-unfair testing burdens on
small, micro businesses such as mine - treating my company the same as one would treat Mattel
or Fishér Price. While I whdle-hea.ttedly agree with the intent and the safety precautions in the
legislation, I have been actively engaging my CT representatives in Congress and the Consumer
Product Safety Commxss:on (CPSC) for common sense changes and allowances for small
producers of children’s products.

While I agree that cadmium has no place being added to children’s products, I do have a number
of concerns with the legislation currently being considered atthe state level. It should be noted
that cadmium is already addressed by the federal government. The CPSC has the authority to

:regulate cadmium in children's jewelry under the Federal Hazardous Substances Act (FHSA).

When asked last month by the Product Safety Letter whether the CPSC needed Congressional
action to deal with cadmium, CPSC Chair Inez Tenenbaum, an appointee of President Obama,
replied: “Well, we have the Federal Hazardous Substances Act, and we regulate cadmium under
that act for children's jewelry. Also, under the CPSIA, we will adopt the ASTM toy standard,
F96. That has limits of cadmiiim in surface coatings. So we have the tools to regulate cadmium
and we-are already tesung ng materials.” Indeed, the CPSC has already issued recalls for the
jewelry cited by the AP in their original story.

In addition, the Senate has alread'y introduced federal legislation to address concerns re‘garding
cadmijum in children’s products. -To create competing mandates at the state level on this issue
‘would undermine the CPSC's efforts, creates confusion in the marketplace, and urinecessarily
increases costs to manufacturers -retailers, and consumers.
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I am also concemed about the wording of H.B. 5314 as it bans the existence of cadmium
completely in all children’s products. Because cadmium is a naturally occurring substance, not
allowing for a testable" level (such as the CPSIA allows for lead at 300 parts per. million), could
quite possibly elrmmate certain products from the market, even though there is little or no risk of
cadmium exposure from the product. ‘In addmon, the third party testing requirement is extremely
cost prohibitive for small busiriesses such as mine (often runmng between $300- $4000 per.
product tested), Cadmium can be detected by an XRF scanning devise — a testing procedure that
is easrly accessible, much more affordable and routinely used by the CPSC. -

I understand the desire to do something about the troublesome issue of cadmium in children's
jewelry in particular and children’s products in general. I wish to remind the legislature,
however, that this probletii was found only in mass market discount chain stores. I strongly
believe that any effort'to address this problem should therefore support small batch

" manufacturers and independent retailers rather than punish them. Since the CPSC is already
taking steps‘td address this problem, the only legislation I would recommend at the state level
would be t6 efipower the state Attorney General with the discretion to prosecute violations of
federal law. This authority already exists under the CPSIA, but a legrslauve affirmation would

. . contribute to instead of undermining the CPSC's efforts and support the overall goal of ensuring

"a global supply of safe children's products.

Best Regards,

Jill Chuckas -
Owner, Designer, Crafty Baby
Board Member.— Handmade Toy-Alliance

¢ ©08G0+9008D0 4@ 2QAGD’O S8 EOBO D

. 65 St. Charles Avenue
Stamford, CT 06907
www.craftybaby.com

203-921-1179
jill@craftybaby.com
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For Immediate Release February 26, 2010
Contact: Paul Mounds (Larson) 860-278-8888
Kaelan Rxchards {DeLauro) 202-225-3661

Larson, DeLauro =Sup_pori Legislation to End the Import of Toxic Jewelry For Children

Washington, DC- This: week, U.S. Congressman John B. Larson (CT-01) signed on to co-
sponsor legislation ‘that will protect our children from exposure to harmful metals in their
Jewelry Larson )omed Congresswoman Rosa DeLauro (CT-03), an original co-sponsor,
in sippporting H.R: 4428: The Children’s Toxic Metals Act, which will prohibit the
manufacture, sale or dlsmbuuon of children’s Jewelry that contdins cadmium and other
toxic metals.

' Cadnuum isa heavy metal that has been used widely in children’s jewelry, exported from-

China to the United States. Exposure to the metal can cause immediate respiratory and
gastrointestinal-effects on children. The U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
ranks the metal as#7 on its list of hazardous substances but there is currently no ban on

" the use of cadmium.in imported products for children.

“Toxic chemicals and metals should never be in our children’s toys. Every parent should

- know that the jewelry-they bring home for their children are safé and harmless,” said

Congressman Larson. “Plain. and s1mple, cadeum isa dangerous metal and we must act
to protect our famlhes from it.”

" After the passage of the Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act in 2008 limiting lead

in children’s products imported into the United States, many Chinese manufacturers used.
cadmium in'its place because it is cheap to use and it is an abundant metal. Recently
stores like Wal:-Mart, one of our nation’s largest sellers of children toys and jewelry, has
pulled from their shelves products that contain cadmium. -

Congresswoman.DeLauro, who over the_ years has introduced numerous bills to
strengthen our-country’s consumer product safety laws, continues to be a strong advocate
for protecting cur children from hazardous toxics and metals.

“From our food, to our medicine, to jewelry, we must be:at our most vigilant when our
children’s safety is at stake. It is astounding to me that a toxic chemical like cadmium is
so commonly found in such-high concentrations in jewelry specifically made for
children—it simply should not be allowed,” Congresswoman Rosa DeLauro said.
“Congressman Larson understands the urgent need to act in the face of this dangerous
situation, and I look forward to working with him on this worthy bill.”

“I can’t think of a more committed partner to work with to progress this legislation than
Congresswoman DeLauro. She is truly a leader in Congress and ‘our nation when it comes
to protecting consumers and our children,” said Congressman Larson
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‘Testimony of Gretchen Rafia, Community Organizer,
Planned Parenthood of Southern New'England
in support of HB 5314 An Act Concerning Child Safe Products and Banning Cadmium in
Children's Products

Senator Musto, Representative Urban and members of the Select Committee on Children, my name is
Gretchen Raffa, Commuiity Organizer for Planned Parenthood of Southern New England testifying in
support of HB 5314 An-Act Concerning Child Safé Products and Banning Cadmium ini Children’s Products.
- Planned Parenthood of Southern New England’s mission is to protect the right of all individuals to control
their own fertility. Over the past decade new studies demonstrate that environmental contaminants and .
exposure to chemicals can have a detrimental effect on one’s reproductive health. As a trusted provider of
reproductive health care to over 70,000 patients every year we are committed to educating ourselves and
patients about the dangers and health risks from exposure to chemicals for women and their families.

Mounting scientific evidence shows some industrial chemicals act as endocrine disruptors which can cause
serious risks for women’s health such as infertility, breast cancer, polycystic ovarian syndrome, uterine
fibroids, endometriosis, miscarriage and shortened lactation. Hazardous chemicals in everyday products
such as cosmetics, personal care products cleaning products, and our environment get into women's bodies,
their breast milk, and in their uterus. The timing and level of exposure to these chemicals can affect how a

woman’s body develops and functions.

What research confirms is more women are experience &lfﬁculty in conceiving and maintaining a pregnancy,
which affected 40% more women in 2002 than in 1982. The incidence of reported difficulty has almost
doubled in younger women, ages 18-25', ® There is evidence of a growing trend in the U.S. toward earlier
breast development and onset of menstruation in girls. Studies suggest that endocnne-dxsrupung chemicals,
particularly estrogen mimics are important factors associated with altered pubérty timing. © Cadmium,a . -
metal used in batteries, metal coatings and plastics has been linked to reduced sperm motility and to
gynecological disorders such as endometriosis. ¥ Yet no chemicals are currently regulated under the Toxic
Substances Control Act because of their potential harm to reproduction or development. But other
authontatlve bodies have listed more than 50 industrial chemicals as reproductive toxins. ¥

Planned Parenthood of Southern New England and those working to promote repmducuve Justxce have long
fought for a woman’s nght to control her reproductive destiny. We have a growing concern that the
complexities of a woman’s environment, including her physical geography, race, class, access to healthcare, .
place of employment to name a few, can play a debilitating role on her fertility and reproductive health. This
is why we have turned our attention to the environmental toxins that are affecting the ability of women to
become pregnant, have a healthy pregnancy, and give birth to a healthy child. .

The time is now to reduce exposure to chemicals for children and women of childbearing age We urge you
to support HR.5314 4n Act-Goncerning Child Sqfe Prodiicts and Banning Cadmium in Children’s Products.
We at Planned Parenthood of Southern New England believe this is an‘urgent matter of reproductive justice.
All women should be guar_anteed the right to control their own fertility, bear healthy babies and live in safe
an_d healthy con_;munitie's. Thank you.

AnjamChadndehmbeﬂlHerveyStephm.“]mpmedFeqmdnymﬂleUmedsm 1982-1995,” Family Planning
Perspectives, 30, no 1, (1998): 34-42.

¥ Kate Brett, "FeamdltymZOOZNanonal Survey of FamilmewthWomn 15—24 Years of Age,” Hyattsville, MD, National
Center for Health Statistics (2008)

4 Gusan W. Euling, et al, "Role of Environmental Factors in the Timing ofPubeny "Pediatrics, 121, S3 (February 2008): S167-71.
¥ Tracey J. Woo&uﬁﬂﬂ,“?mwedmgsofﬁeSmmnmEnvmmmlChaﬂmbkepm@&veHedﬁmdFaﬂﬂr
Executive Summary.” Fertil Steril, 89, no. 2 (February 2008): 281-300.

¥ California Environmental Protection Agency, “Proposition 65: The Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986,”
ChemiealsKnowntntheSmmCmseCmeerochpmducuveTmumyLlstmofSeptemberll 2009
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@ CLEAN WATER ACTION P94

645 Farmington Avenue, Hartford CT 061065 \ \ m 1’2’

Wntten Testimony. of Sarah Uhl, Environmental Heaith Coordmator
On behalf of Clean Water Action _
Before the Connecticut General Assembly’s Select Com‘mittee on Children, March 2, 2010

Testimony in Support of HB 5314 “AAC Child Safe Products and Banmng Cadmuum in
" Children’s Products”

Thank you for the opportunity to provide wntten comiments in support of ug_g§_e_§u|_§_g_¢ My

- name is Sarah Uhl, and | am the Environmental Health Coordinator for Clean Water Action in -
Connecticut. Clean-Water Action is a non-profit organization with one million members nationwide
and over 20,000 members in Connecticut. Our Hartford-based staff works with local groups and .
citizen leaders around the state on issues affecting our health, enwronment and quality.of life.

Clean Water Action sincerely appreclatee the Select Committee on Children’s attention to the
problem of toxic qhemical's in children’s products. Thanks to your efforts, Connecticut has

received national recognition for passing health-protectlve chemical policies such as the lead and
asbestos phase-outs that originated in this committee in 2008. Unfortunately, lead and.asbestos
are two of many dozens of chemicals of high concern that are currently allowed and being used in
products for young children. For some other examples, please see Washington State’s list of 66
high priority chemicals on which children’s manufacturers will soon be required to disclose usage -
" information: httg Ilwww.ecy.wa. gov/grogramslswfalcsga/gdflchem|caIRegort|nngst pdf The ’
chemicals used in children’s products and othier consumer products often migrate out into house
dust, rub off onto hands, leach into saliva when being sucked.on, or otherwise end up in the,

home environment: And because of these exposure pathways, many hundreds of synthetic,

* hazardous chemicals are now found in children's bodies and linked with a wide range of chronic
diseases and disorders that are on the rise (for more information on the problem, please see

http:/healthreport. saferchemlcals org/).

House Bill 5314 would set us on a path toward a more comprehénsive solution by requiring the ]
Department of. -Consumer Protection to creaté a short list of priority chemicals of high concemn that
would be'slowly phased out of consumer products meant primarily for use by children. The bill
- wouild make Connecticut one of four states that are.implementing this type of modemized
chemicals policy (the others being Maine, Washington, and Califomia). Maine and Washington
are in the final stages of publlshlng well-synchronized lists of this type; Clean Water Action
strongly. agrees with this goal of prioritizing and phasing out the most dangerous chemicals,
_ particularly in chlldren s products. If not the Department of Consumer Protection, we hope that
one state agency, in consultation with the other relevant agencies, will take the lead on this
important process so that it can'move forward. Since Connecticut has access to other states’ lists
and the rationales ‘and-scientific evidence used by the toxicologists who produced them, our state
agencies-could easily move forward with selecting some of the most dangerous_chemicals that .
are found in children’ S products

J:Igusg.Ban.would also phase out the highly neurotoxic-and persistent metal cadmium from
" children’s preducts. Cadmium is frequently found in PVC plastic children’s toys (see list on next
page) because it is added as a stabilizer. Cadmium is also often found in children’s jewelry.
Clean-Water Action strorigly supports taking fast action on cadmium because:
> Cadmium is classified as a known human carcinogen by the National Toxicology
Program in the US, the Intemational Agency for Résearch on Cancer and the State of
Callfomla (Proposnlon 65in 1987)
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> It is well-documented in animal studies that cadmium can impact child development by:
o delaying sensory-motor skills development
o changing hormone systems, and
o altering behavior

It is because of these and other health concerns that Connecticut and 18 other states have
passed legislation restricting cadmium in packaging materials, such as shopping bags and
product wrappings. The European Union restricts cadmium in plastics, including PVC, and in
electronic products such as toys. Washington State also limits the amount of cadmium allowable
in children’s products and components of such products. .

While the Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act (CPSIA) that passed at the federal level in
2008 was a move in the right direction, it only addressed a narrow set of chemicals in a very

‘limited set of products/product components. | believe this is why Connecticut is currently one of

10 states with proposed legislation designed specifically to restrict cadmium in children’s
products. The CPSIA directly addressed lead and phthalates for certain uses. We know there are
many more uses for those chemicals (even among children’s products),.and then many more
chemicals. The previously voluntary ASTM F963 standard was made mandatory in CPSIA, but
this standard only regulates a handful of chemicals in surface coatings. For example, cadmium is
now regulated in the coating or paint on a product under CPSIA because of the mandatory F963
standard, but not in children’s jewelry and many other types of products that children can suck on
or even swallow.

A fow examples of children’s products in which we have found high amounts of cadmlum
(testlng performed in October and November of 2009)

For more details or product testing information, please see:
http://www.healthystuff.org/departments/toys/
Thank you very much for considering my testimony in support of House Bill 5314.

Sincerely,

R
Sarah Uhl

Environmental Health Coordinator, Clean Water Action
645 Farmington Ave, 3™ Floor, Hartford CT 06105 / suhi@cleanwater.org / 860-232-6232 (office)
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' Testimony of Representauve Chris Perone of Norwalk
Before the Select Commiittee on Children Raised Bill 5314, An Act Concerning Child
Safe Pr_oducts and Banning Cadmium in Children’s Products .

Senator Musto, Representative Urban, and members of the Select Committee on
Children, I would like to thank you for raising HB. 5314, AN ACT CONCERNING
.CHILD -SAFE PRODUCTS AND BANNING mMIUM IN CHILDRENS
PRODUCTS. '

The State of Connecticut has been a leader in preventing poisoning from and exposure to.
hazardous chemicals in children’s products. In 2008, the General Assembly passed Public
Act 08-106, Ani Act Concerning Child Product Safety, which prohibited the manufacture,
distribution, and sale of.any children’s product that has been designated asa banned
hazardous substance.

In the interest of time and clarity, I would like to address my remarks to section three of
-this bill." This section would prohibit the sale, manufacturing, arid distribution of
. children’s products that contain cadmium in the state of Connecuaut.

Current state law bars- packagmg or any packagmg component from bemg offered for sale
or promotlonal purposes in this state, by its manufacturer or distributor, if it is composed

of cadmium. (Sec. 22a-255i ) However, when it comes to the contents of such packaging,
state law is silent. Spec1ﬁcally. there is no state law banmng the use of cadmium in.
children’s toys even.in the face of growing evidence that it is an element considered to be :
as-harmful as lead. : :

Cadmium is an extremely toxic, cancer-causing metal that has found its way into
children’s jewelry and other.toys manufactured overseas. Prolonged exposure has beén
“shown to lead to damage to the central nervous system and, in a recent study by the

- University of Cincinnati médical school, was shown to lower IQ more than lead. This is
completely unacceptable. As any parent with very yoing chﬂdren will tell 'you, infants
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and toddlers explore their world by putting-things-in-their-mouths-And it is through this
. way that children can be exposed. to continual low-level doses. By sucking or biting
jewelry with high amounts of cadmium. -

Meanwhile, there-are many organizations and individuals who have weighed in the

. subject of cadmium. The U.S. Consumer Product Safety Cormmission chairwoman
recently advised parents not to allow young children to be given or to play with cheap
‘metal jewelry due to concemns over cadmium. The Department of Health and Human
Services ranks it 7" on its Piority List of 275 Hazardous Substances. - ahead of cyanide
(28"') and asbestos (90"') The Centers.for Disease Control has referred to cadmium as -

" “poison” and the International Agency for Research on Cancer classifies cadmium as a
group 1 human carcmogen this category is used when there is sufficient evidence of

' carcinogenicity in bumans. And late last week, United States Representatives Larson: and
" DeLaviro signed on to co-sponsor legxslatlon that would ban cadmmm in toys for children
under 12

Addmonally, several other states have moved in the direction of banning cadmium. The
State of Washington has implemented a ban‘of children’s products containing more than
0.004% cadmium; the State of California has also implemented a ban of various -
hazardous chemicals, including cadmium. States such as Florida, Illinois, Minnesota,
MlSSlSSlppl, New Jersey, and New York are currently considering cadmium leglslatlon

, Desp1te this knowledge due to lax enforcement overseas, cadmmm is mcreasmgly

finding its way into children’s toys in the US. Cutting comers and trimming costs have
become even more critical to manufacturers in poorly régulated countries since the
financial crisis sent purchase orders plummetmg

- In the wake of a complete ban on lead, manufacturers began substmmng 100% cadmmm
or, “zinc alloy” - an alloy that contains just a very small amount of zinc, and 80 to 90
: percent cadmium; for lead in jewelry products, partxcularly in children’s charm braceléts.

) Thls issue isn’t that complicated. When you break it down, there are three key thmgs we
" know for cértain: Cadmium is extraordinarily toxic. It is in our children’ s toys And we
are in a position to do somethmg about it..

Thank you very much for this. opportumty today and I urge the comm1ttee’s favorable

" report.
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The Association of Fnﬁﬁ. Bﬁm’ue .
and Consumer Produets Companies

March 2, 2010

The Honorable Anthony J. Musto
Co-Chairman, Select Committee on Children
Room 011, Capitol Building

Hartford, CT 06106

The Honorable Diana S. Urban
Co-Chairman, Select Committee on Children

Room 011, Capitol Building
Hartford, CT 06106 -

RE: HB-5314 Opposition-

Dear Chairmen: . -

On behalf of the Grocery Manufacturers Association, I respectfully wish to convey our
opposmon to HB:5314,An Act Concermng Child Safe Products and Banning Cadmium
in Children’s Products.” GMA represents. the world’s’ leadmg food, beverage and
consumer products companies. The Association promotes sound public policy, acts as a -
champion of initidtives that increase productivity and giowth, and helps to protect the
safety and security of the food supply through scientific excellence. The GMA board of
directors is comprised-of fifty-two chief executive officers from the Association’s
member combanies.

The: Grocery Manufacturers Association and its member conmpanies support the intent of
this legislation, to ensure that consumer products with which the citizens of the State of
-Connectxcut come in contact are safe and free of unnecessary risk to health and
wellbemg However we believe that this legislation cedes the discretion and authority of
the legislature: and the protections of the legislative process to an unelected bureaucracy
without benefit of a defined risk assessment process. As difficult and daunting as the
legislative process we are currently following can be for the proponents and opponents
alike; and as technical as the subject matter may be for the. legislature and staff, we feel
that the proper forum for such far-reaching decision making is here in the legislature, not
in the less deliberative regulatory process.

This legislation would confér enormous and possibly unprecedented authority on-the
Commissioner of Environmental Protection. This legislation'would authorize the
commissioner to designate as “high priority chemicals,” or chemicals to be banned from
inclusion in nearly all consumer products manufactured or sold in Connecticut, a
réndo‘mly determined number of substances that meet a broad criteria based on exposure -

GROCERY MAN_UFAC'[UB_ERS ASSOCIATION -
1350 | Street, NW :: Suite 300 :: Washington, DC 20005 :: ph 202-639-5900 :: fx 202-639-5932 :: www.gmaonline.org
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rather than hazard. . HB-=5314 permits no distinction between the mere presence of a
chemical in human tissue, home environments and even the natural environment, and the
toxicity or hazard of that chemical. Furthermore, the mere presence of a chemical on.a
list of “priority chémicals” published by just one of any number of government agencies
including those of other states-and the World Health Organization would be enough earn

_the “banned” label in Connecticut. 'We believe that the study and evaluation of chemicals

for approval for-use in food and consumer products is best handled by the federal
government. The products affected by this legislation, whether made here in Connecticut
or elsewhere, are manufactured for use in all 50 states. While this legislature clearly has
the maridate to protect the citizens of this state, I would ask-that you also consider the
level of expertise and dedication of our public servants-at the FDA, EPA and other
federal agencies that work to safegua_r'd_ the public’s health and safety. Given the present
level of protection, Connecticut’s consumers, taxpayers and its employees of the
industries thiat produce the products that could be banned from manufacture, distribution
or sale in this state, are well served by a fulsome and. dehberate debate on the merits of

banning a given ' chermnical or product nght here in this committee.

Additionally, this’ legxslatlon does not take into consideration any process for alternatives
assessment. There is no prov1s1on in this bill that would require; or even facilitate sucha ~
process and the- leglslatxon would in fact allow for the use of alternatives.to a banned
chemical as long as the alternative does not appear on any of the above-described lists. A
non-existent or flawed alternatives assessment process could result in regrettable

.substitutions. HB-5314 fails to consider alternatives assessment issues and ‘does not-even

direct the commissioner to make provision for a stringent assessment process in
regulation.

This legislation, while well intentioned, reaches too far, considers too little in the way of
science and cedes a staggering level of discretion.to the commissioner. This bill would
be damaging to the economic health of Connecticut without getting any nearer to any
possible’sources of health or environmental hazard. For the above stated reasons we urge
you to vote no on. HB-5314 Ilook forward to working with you and the members of the
committee in the coming days and weeks to address the issue child safe products.

Sincerely,

Gregory J. Costa

Director, State Affairs

cc: Members, Environment Committee

GROCERY .MANUFACTURERS'ASS__OCIATION
"1350 | Street, NW :: Suite 300 :: Washingten, DC 20005 :: ph 202-639-5800 :: fx 202-639-5932 :: www.gmaonline.org
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WWW.toyassociation.org .



Toy Industry Association .« .
Testimony Opposition: HB 5314 .
Select Committee on Children . .

Chairman Musto, Chairwoman Urban and Members of the Select Committee on Children, the
‘Toy Industry Association (TIA) appreciates this opportunity. to provide testimony in on House
Bill 5314. TIA is a not-for-profit trade association composed of more than five hundred (500)
members, both large -and small in size, located th'roughout' North America. TIA has

approximately 20-member companies in Connecticut with over 500 employees. -

The Toy Industry Association and its members have long been leaders in toy safety. In this role,
we develop safety standards for toys, working with industry, government, consumer
organizations, and medical e'xi:erts. TIA commends the bill sponsors for their keen interest in
| _the safety of children. We share that interest, and our industry is founded on the mission of
bringing fun and joy to chiIdrqn’s- lives — and in_ that pursuit protecting. the safety of our young

" consumers is our top priority.

However, we have serious concerns regarding House Bill 5314 as it does not consider the

existing robust safety éystem for toys sold in this country — including federal regulation and -

international standards - and will create unnecessary burden on companies doing business in
Connecticut with arguably no measurable increase in safety. It further will burden the State to
implement a chemical assessment, reporting, and restriction system at a time when resources are

scarce.

Cadmium is Already Regulated in Toys

This legislation would attemipt to place a ban on cadmium in children’s products; however, federal
Jaw preempts Connecticut from includin_g' toys in this prohibition. The Consumer Pro_dixct Safety:

Improvéine,nt Act (CPSIA) provides mandatory consumer product safety rules for toys sold in the.

us.

Section 106 of the CPSiA adopts the toy standards from ASTM (American Society for Testing and
Materials) F-963, which 'applies' to ALL toys intended for children under the age of fourteen. ASTM
F-963 specifically limits the amount of soluble cadmium in the surface coatings of toys.to 75 parts
per million (.0075%). Section 106(f) of the CPSIA expressly preempts any state legislation that

regulates a consumer product falling under a federal rule.-

000486
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Testimony Opposition: HB 5314
Select Committee on Children

- Therefore, House Bill 5314 would be ‘preempted in two respects. The first is by attempting to

regulate the amount of cadmium in toys in 2 manner not identical to the federal law. The second is

that the broad regulation of jewelry provided for in this bill, would incorporate toy jewelry into its

definition. Toy or play jewelry is considered that which is intended for play, role-playing and/or
dress-up and is usually made of plastic. This jewelry is clearly considered a toy and is subject to thg
CPSIA/ASTM standaids, thus preempting any state regulation of these products. Children’s’

jewelry, on the other‘hand, is meant for adornment or accessorizing only; it has no play value or

“other functional use. This is the type of jewelry that has been mentioned in recent media reports and

is outside the--sco'_pe of the pre-emptive mandatory ASTM toy safety standard.

TIA has the highést_'rcgards for the safety of its members’ products. It is because of this concern for

safety, that the toy _induétry has a task group to look at the issue of cadmium in substrate materials of

. ‘toys. TIA also plans to use its knowledge in this area to provide guidance to other children’s product

industries which do not yet have such standards for heavy metals.

Toys are Already Highlj Reviewed for Safety

Product safety is the number one-priority for toy manufacturers when developing a product.
TIA’s .men;bers perform rigorous safety assessments prior to ‘tﬁe‘ marketing of any product and take
into consideration potential impacts on a consumer or child. In addition to meeting stringent internal
prod;xct safety requirements,. toys; must also com;;ly with numerous federal environmental and safety
regulations under a variety of laws and regulafi'ons including: including the Consumer Product
Safety Act (CPSA), the Child Safety Protection Act (CSPA), the Federal- Hazardous Substarices Act

‘(FI-.ISA), the American Society for Testing and Materials (ASTM) Safety Specification on Tbys (and

which was 'adopted as a.mandatory federal standard on February 10, 2009), the Toxic Substances
Control Act; as well as, the many provisions added under the comprehensive Consumer Product

Safety Improvement Act (CPSIA) signed into law in 2008. Under this network of requirements, it is

.illegél to sell toys or children’s products containing various substances known to bé-harmful to
‘ chilc_iren and to which children might be exposed.

Since the rash of recalls for lead in paint used in certain toys in 2007-8, the toy industry has been
working diligently to repair the lapse that had oc_curred.ih our otherwise strong safety assurance

system. We have been recognized by members of the UsS. Congress, federal agencies and other
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Toy Industry Association
Testimony Opposition: HB 5314
Select Committee on Children

policymakers and consumer organizations for_our_efforts_to-address this issue head on. New
federal legislation (CPSIA) further strengthens the requirements and enforcement of toy safety
on the national level. We are pleased to report that these efforts have paid off — with a dramatic
decrease in the incidents of lead in toys and various assessments that have found toys on store
shelves to.be in full compliance. We urge Connecticut to consider aligning itseIf with the federal
approach. We support strong regulations for toys but they must be safety-based and national in

scope to allow for consistently safe products across the nation.

Legislation Relies o_l; Flawed Scientific Approach

Additionally, HB 5314 is fundamentally flawed in that it lacks the scientific resources and -
jﬁstiﬁcati‘o‘n to create such a complex and costly new regulatory system. House Bill 5314 would
réq'uire the Agency of Natural Resources to identify chemicals of concern and then require
" manufacturers aﬁd distributors of products that contain “priority c_hemicél” compounds to report the
presence of a qi:emiéal. * These chemicals could then be banned in a short timefraine and
manufacturers. of products containing a priority chemical would be mandated to find and use a “safer
alternative,” with littl,é time to do a proper assessment on such a replacement. ‘This scenario would
likely result in regreftable‘ substitutions and provides a.disincentive to carefully consider all data on

alterqhtive ‘chemicals.

This approach to chemicals management is based on the flawed premise that the mere presence of a
chemical with certain hazard traits equates to a safety concern. Rather, safety assessments that
consider both exposure and harm are the key to énsuring that_products are safe when used by

consumers and children. Safety assessments are necessary .to ensure that toys are safe for use and '
existing federal and international regulatory structures already ensure that toys are reviewed in this
manner. _Additionally, toy manufacturers have kﬁowledg‘e of their products’ use patterns and
physical requirements and make. safety and protecting human health an essential element of product

development and product stewardship.

Policies that seek to restrict the use of certain chemicals or products must be based on credible,
safety-based science and should include full consideration of the. level of exposure and harm. No
clear recognition of safety or exposure is included in this bill. Specifically, there is no allowance

for situations where there is little or no route of exposure to a “chemical of concern” and the
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Toy Industry Association
Testimony Opposition: HB 5314
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risks from a substance are adequately controlled. ‘Without establishing a clear criterion that
prioritizes action to exposure and safety concerns, from a substance, in a product; decisions under

thi's.progr:«.lm are likely to. result in inflexible chemical bans, and create the potential for regrettable

substitutions.

Immense Cost to Businesses and the State of Connecticut

Legislatidﬁ to regula.t?7 “chemicals of concern” in'consumer' products and toys place an immense
burden on manufaqtur_ers and govqmmeht agencies. State-based standards that are inconsistent
with ‘international, federal or other state requirements make compliance difficult and costly and

will likely threaten the 'v_i'ab_ility- of -toy ‘manufacturers, distributors _a.nd' retailers in Connecticut.

Specifically, in ‘California- where similar legislation passed in 2008 to ?reguléte “chemicals of

concern” in consumer products, it has been estimated that the cost of the program to the State
will be $7.3 million-dollars over the first five years'. While House Bill 5314 is slighitly

narrower in focus, the costs to the state would be similar to those estimated in California.

Additionally, this legislation .creates a state-specific chem'ic:a'ls_ restriction program and
establishes broad chemical sﬁbs_titut_ibn mandates based purely on the hazards of a substahce
that may-or-may-not be contained in a product. Ensuring compliance with the new requirements
.of this proposal would mandate fast-paced: chemical substitutions,.unn_et_:_essary product recalls,
pn.)duct testing,'-a_nd e-xt.ensiVe résearch and development costs. For product manufacturers, and

especially small and medium sized companiés, this state-bas;ed chemicals substitution mandate is

simply too costly to bear in the current economy, or any economic condition and will not result.

in measurable improvements to public health.

This legislation also doe§ not provide t_l'ie necessary resources needed to properly implement this
progrﬁm through a science-based approach that evaluates both exposure and harm from a
chemical used. in a product ax_ld places burdensome data development mandates on product
manufacturers. The resouice burden of this program would also escalate over time to continually
review and “certify products for, s_a-le in Connecticut and could jeopardize the viability of many

businesses 'in‘_Conn’ect'icut and around the country. This burden of this type of broad-reaching

! California State Senate Appropriations Committee Fiscal Summary, AB 283. Available at:

http://info.sen.ca.gov/pub/07-08/bill/asm/ab_1851-1900/ab_1879 cfa 20080807 131956 sen comm.htmi
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policy is simply too extensive to be instituted on a state-by-state approach. Such a burden of

this type. of program would threaten the very existence of many smaller toy manufacturers.

Lack of Adequate Stakeholder Input :
House Bill 5314 also does not provide for adequate stakeholder input into the designation of

*_ priority chemicals or banning certain chemicals in a product category; or even the development

of this program in general. The lack of such processes undermines an adequate dialogue and
sharing of relevant scientific data and would likely result in arbitrary and misguided chemical
use bans and elimination of products. Additionally, there is no option for a product manufacturer
to dernonstrate that the risks associated with the use of chemicals are adequately conu:olle_d in
théir product formulations, Thi; is absolutely essential to ensuring viable and safe products

;einain on the market and regrettable substitutions do not result as a consequence of this -

program.

Conclusion

The Toy Industry’ Association and its-members have always recognized- t_ﬁe special relationship
we have with children, who are our principal consumers; their safety and well-being is always
our top priority. As parents ourselves and an industry_de\-_/oted to bringing joy (and safety) to
childhood, we share your interest in the safety of toys and we urge you to carefully consider the
unintended consequences of the provisions proposed in this legislation and how this bill will hurt
those doing business in Connecticut and force Connecticut consumers to source products through

other means, at no measurable increase to product safety. Therefore, we respectfully request
that you oppose the passage of ‘House Bill 5314

On behalf of the over 500 members of Toy Industry Association, including our member
companies in Connecticut, we thank you for consideration of these concens. TIA wouldbe
happy to address any questions that you arid the memibers of the Committee might have with

regard to our concerns on this legislation.
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